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2001 HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE MINUTES
BILL/RESOLUTION NO. HB1020

House Appropriations Committee
Education and Environment Division

-4 Conference Committee

Hearing Date January 15, 2001
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Minutes:
Representatives Aarsvold, Bochm, Gulleson, Martinson, Monson, Wald, Wentz,

Merl Paaverud: Interim Superintendent of the Historical Socicty of ND. Sce attached,

Representative Wentz: Question on the 1,394,844 that is the total recommendation funding, but

is that total for the Lewis and Clark enhancements? Do you have a total of general fund dollars
for the other adjustments,

Merl Pagverud: Yes to the first question and we have 150,00 in capital funds. On page 14 you
will find a break down on the Lewis and Clark planning,

Greg Hennessy: (1835) Chairman of the Friends of Fort Union, Fort Buford. Sce attached.

Marvin Kaiser: (2586) Board Member for the State of inflation catch up as well as support

Historical Society, This agency is in nced, We know this interest is real and people are coming,
John Yon Rueden; Vice President of the State Historical Soclety, We are one of 50 accredited

museums by the American Association of Muscums. Things need to be maintained and this is
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Education and Environment Division
Bill/Resolution Number HM 1020

Hearing Date January 15, 2001

. expensive, ND has much history. We want to go forward in offense. Give us the tools and we'll
finish the job.
Kristi Fricze: (3390) Exccutive Director of the Lewis and Clark Center in- Washburn, ND, The
State Historical Socicty helps us out a lot. With the construction going on they have come to
hielp store our great collection, They are always there to help.

Representative Wald: (3610) Your general funds money is incrzasing 267,000, and a dramatic

increase in federal funds from 1.4 to 5.2 million. Have those funds been appropriated in

Washington?

Merl Paaverud: Yes, they have been appropriated. We just need your approval to go ahead and

except that money.

Representative Wald:  What is the nature of the special funds of 286,704, 1f we found the funds

‘ which is the numbet one .

Merl Paaverud: That would be the money for Williston that was raised in that arca to provide the

match for the key money. We always have and must start with operating, That is something we

must have to keep the sights open, so we can do the rest of the capital improvements and

development,

Representative Wald: What kind of a plan do you have to work together with Parks and Ree. and

tourism? What kind of interaction do you have with these agencies to avoid duplication

overlapping,
Merl Paaverud: State Parks has been a long time pariner in providing the recreation part of the

Historic tours throughout ND. Tourism is there to promote everything we do. | don’t see much

over lap but cooperation,




2001 HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE MINUTES
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House Appropriations Committee
Education and Environment Division

Q Conference Committee
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Minutes:

’ Representatives Aarsvold, Bochm, Gulleson, Martinson, Monson, Wald, Wentz,

Representative Gulleson: See amendment attached. This biennium the requiest was 56 positions,

they are currently at 54, so that is an increase of 2. There were no increascs or changes between
the Schafer und Hoeven budgets. The increase in salaries is for one FTE Librarian and one FTE
Historic Site Supervisor which would not start until the end of the biennium, This comes under
their Lewis and Clark provision, They have a high demand for extended hours and week ends,
We approved the FTE Librarian, but not the FTE Historic Site Supervisor. Even though we are
not including the one FTE we are leaving the 17,443 to help fill the architecture position.

Representative Gulleson: Made the motion on the amendment for HB 1020,

Representative Martinson: Seconded the motion,

Five yes, 0 no and 2 absent.

. Representative Gulleson: Made the motion to recommend do pass as amended on HB 1020,
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Education and Environment Division
Bill/Resofution Numbe, HB1020
Hearing Date January 30, 2001

Representative Bochm: Seconded the motion.

Six yes, 0 o, and 1 absent,

Representative Wentz:  Representative Gulleson to carry to the full committee.




2001 HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE MINUTES
BILL/RESOLUTION NO. HB1020
House Appropriations Committee
O Conference Committee

Hearing Date February 7, 2001
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Minutes:

HOUSE APPROPRIATIONS COMMITTEE ACTION ON HB1020.

Rep. Pam Gulleson: HB1020 is regarding the expensces of the State Historical Socicty and we
have a set of amendments that .0101. The budget request includes a $535,000 increase in general
fund or 3.9% which is directed toward salaries and benefits, maintenance costs and squipment,
and utilities of the historical sites, Included also is a $168,000 reduction in operating expenses or
19.2% reduction in anticipation of reduction of federal funds for activitics of state historical
advisory board and the research relating to the development of the Ft. Buford interpretive center.
The request includes a $4.5 million increase in federal and special funds or 274% increase, all of
which is directed toward capital improvements, including the Lewis and Clark Bicentenial
related capital projects, These capital improvement projects include repairs at Ft, Totten

buildings, a confluence interpretive center at Ft. Buford, and Ft. Abercrombie reconstruction,
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House Appropriations Committee
Bill/Resolution Number HB1020
Hearing Date February, 7, 2001

Budget includes general fund dollars of $1.3 million for initatives relating to the l.c\\:is and
Clark. They arc requesting two new FTE's for librarian and a historic site supervisor, the sub
committee recommends allowing one FIE for the librarian, put retaining the other dollars that
would huve been allocuted toward the other FTE, which only was $17,000, and it was not to be
started until the end of the bienniwm. That person would not have been added on until the very
end, and what we decided to do, is allow those dollars to stay in the budget and allow the Mistoric
society to use those dollars, They have a position for unfilled architeet that they bave not been
able to fill in some time, they just have not been getting any interest in the position, and the
salary is a big part of that, so we decided to direet those dollars towards that effort hoping they
could fill the architeet position, ‘The Lewis and Clark dollars are designated for interpretive
signage, public programuting and interpretation, and exhibit development and two capita)
projects which include the It Clark roadway and parking lot improvements and a Ft, Clark
Archeology work, And that basically decribes the amendments and 1 would move the
amendments for HB 1020, Scconded by Rep. Wentz,

Rep. Mike Timm: Any discussion on the amendments?

Rep. Jeft Delzer: Could you give us some enlightient on what the public programming and
interpretation and exhibit development amount to?

Rep, Pam Gulleson: In dollars? Response was no. It surrounds the whole idea of developing
these projects,

Rep. Rex Byerly: On the construction projects, can you explain the $150,000 in general funds
for F't, Totten when none of the other projects have any general funds associated with them?

Rep. Pam Gulleson: | believe that was as they looked at their budget and made some of these

repairs throughout determing which projects these will seleet to repair in the biennium, this was
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House Appropriations Committee
Bill/Resolution Number HB1020
Hearing Date February, 7, 2001

one that they felt they had put off as long us they could, It includes a brick wall that is collupsing
that they felt was a safety issue and without making the necessury repairs puts the swhole building
in jeopardy.

Rep. Rex Byerly: That quite doesn't answer my question, again, none of the rest of the projects
required the infusion of any general fund dollars, the Ft. Abercrombie, I't. Buford, the
confluence, only Ft, Totten required gencral tund dollars and 1 guess that’s my question is that if
you take Ft. Abercrombice for instance, are these donated funds? Are they Federal dolurs,

Rep. Pam Gulleson: In the case of most of those other projects they have received considerable
local fund match doHars and federal dollars to support them, this Ft. Totten one is not a grant
initative, this is just repairs that needed to be taken care of on that property.

Shella, OMB: The $150,000 is & required match from the state, if we don’t provide the
$150,000 we will not get the $350,000. The $350,000 comes from the federal government.

Rep, James Kerzman: 1 cannot support these amendments at this time, if we are under budget
constraints that we are Icad to believe are out there, my priority is human scrvice needs, I we
want fluff we do that when there is excess not when there is a shortage.

Rep. Mike 'I‘ﬁnm: Any other discussion? We were discussing the amendments. We have a
motion to amend. All those in favor of adopting these amendments say AYE. Voice vote, Motion
passed. Amendments arc adopted,

Rep. Eliot Glassheim: Does anybody have any estimate on the possible economic benefits to the
state of spending this $1.4 million on Lewis and Clark, are there estimates, or in testimony did

they give any estimates of what they anticipate of coming in from the Lewis and Clark initative.
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House Appropristions Commitiee
Bill/Resolution Number HIB 1020
Hearing Date February, 7, 200)

Rep. Pam Gulleson: [ can’tanswer that very elearly, they have went through that u number of
times and when they brought the Lewis and Clark initiative, they visited about that, but |
couldn®t quote numbers.,

Rep. Janet Wentz: Tourism is a growing industry in this stute and it does bring in dollars, |
cun't give you a specific dollar amount, but we do know that it is one of the growing industries,
Rep, Bob Martinson: ‘There aren’t any actual statistics on how many visitors they expect for
Lewis and Clark, but the one thing really nice about the historical budget and the park and ree
budget is, that those projects are sorely needed, and they will be then in place tor many years to
come, the repaivs and such, When we did a survey on the Lewis and Clark sites and some of’
these other places, they were really in disrepair and it would have been an embarrasement to have
visitors, and they were an embuarrasemient to our local citzens that go to these sites, my goodness
out at Double Ditch, you couldn’t even find the place, there weren’t any markings or anything, so
these are things that are really needed anyway, for the Lewis and Clark bicentenial or not,

Rep. Mike Timm: Any other discussion? I need a motion to adopt the bill. Moved by Rep.
Wentz 1o DO PASS as amended. Seconded by Rep. Wald, Clerk will call the roll. Motion Passes.
YES (19) NO (2) . Rep. Gulleson will carry the bill to the floor,

Ennd of action by the Appropriations Committee on HB10240.




18020.0101 Prepared by the Legislatlive Council stalf for
Title. Representative Gulieson
Figcal No. 1 January 29, 2001

PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO HOUSE BILL NO. 1020

Page 1, line 10, replace "4,717,780" with "4,735,223"
Page 1, line 17, replace "1,.398,844" with "1,381,401"
Renumber accordingly

STATEMENT OF PURPOSE OF AMENDMEN: :
House Bill No. 1020 - Historical Society - House Action

EXECUTIVE HOUSE HOUSE
BUDGET CHANGES VEASION
Salarias and wages $4,717,780 $17.443 $4,74%5,222
Oparaling expansaas 1,128,304 1,129,324
Equlpment 185,744 185,744
Capital Improvements 1,169,200 1,160,200
Grants 486,559 485,569
Capilal improvemants - Fort Bulord 3,544,160 3,543,160
Yellowstone-Missour-Foil Union 4,727 4,727
Commigsion
Lewls and Clark Bicantgnnial 1,308,844 (17,443} 1,381,404
Total afl funds $12,824,048 $0 $12,624,048
Lass astimaled income 5,664 048 I $,584 94¢
Qeneral fund $7.039,402 L 1(] $7.039,402
FTE 66.00 {1.00) 55.00

Dept. 701 - Historical Soclety - Detall of House Changes

REMOVE NEW
FTE - TRANSFER
FUNDING TO TOTAL HOUSE

SALARIES ! CHANQGES
Salarles and wages $17,443 $17,443
Operating expenses
Equipment
Capital improvementa
Granis
Capital improvements - Fonl Butord
Yeollowstane-Mlssourt-Fort Unlon

Commission

Lewis and Clark Bicentennial {17,443} {17,443}
Total alt flunds $0 $0
Less astimated Income
General fund $0 $0
FTE (1.00) {1.00)

! This amendment removes a one FTE historic site supervisor il f)ositlon included in the Schalar and Hoaven budget recommendations as pan of the
dspartment's Lewis and Clark Bicentennial Initiative. The Schaler and Hoeven budget recommandations include a general fund appropriation of
$17,443 10 fund the posliion for the parlod July 1, 2002, througn December 31, 2002. The lunding is transierred from the Lewls and Clark
Bicantanntal line ltem to the salarles and wages line itam with the nlent that the department increase lunding available for position No. 52, a
historical architect (classitied as a historlc division director) posillon which the agency has had difficulty filling.

Page No. 1 18020.0101
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2001 HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE ROLL CALL YOTES
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House Commitiee
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A

Absent
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2001 HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE ROLL CALL VOTES
BILL/RESOLUTION NO. H B/6A0

House _APPROPRIATIONS Committee
Subcommittee on
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Conference Committec
Legislative Council Amendment Number
Action Taken Do P AsS RS Ameded
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WewTs By —u8Ld
Representatives | Yes | No | Representatives | Yos ]| No |
Timm - Chairman el
Wald - Vice Chairman ’
| Rep - Aarsvold v’ Rep - Koppelman -
Rep - Boshm v Rep - Martinson v’
Rep - Byerly w Rep - Monson -
Rep - Carlisle v’ Rep - Skarphol - l
Rep - Delzer v’ Rep - Svedjan o |
Rep - Glassheim v’ Rep - Thoreson |
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I Rep - Huether v Rep - Wentz ”
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Rep - Kerzman |Vl
Rep - Kliniske v ]
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REPORT OF STANDING COMMITTEE
HB 1014: Appropriations Committee (Rep. Timm, Chairman; recommends AMENDMENTS
AS FOLLOWS and when so amended. recommends DO PASS (21 YEAS, 0 NAYS
0 ABSENT AND NOT VOTING). HB 1014 was placed on the Sixth order on the
calendar.

Page 1. line 0. replace ~2.574,768" with 2,948,086~
Page 1, ine 11, replace *1,693 022" with 2,171,548

Page 1, ine 12, ;eplace "881.746" with "776.548"
Renumber accordingly
STATEMENT OF PURPOSE OF AMENDMENT:

House Bili No. 1014 - Pratection and Advocacy Project - House Action
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Dept. 360 - Protection and Advocacy Project - Detail of House Changes
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REPORT OF STANDING COMMITTEE
propriations Committee (Rep. Timm, Chairman) recommends AMENDMENTS
FOLLOWS ana when so amengeg. recommends DO PASS (1S YEAS, 2 NAYS,
0 ABSENT AND NCT VCTING). HB 1020 was placed on the Suath order on the
calendar

HB 1020;
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2001 SENATE STANDING COMMITTEE MINUTES
BILL/RESOLUTION NO, HB 1020
Senate Appropriations Committee
@ Conference Committee

Hearing Date February 15, 2004
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Minutes:

Senator Nething opened the hearing on HB 1020, State Historical Society.

Merl Paaverud, Interim Superintendent of the State Historical Society, gave an agency overview
and explained the General Budget overview (testimony attached).

Senator Nething: Were the adjustments made in the House satisfactory to you?

Merl Paaverud: The Interpret Center for one FTE was left out, this does concern us.

Senator Tallackson: $17,000 was cut; who picks up the balance for this position? Fort Buford?

Merl Paaverud: Local assistance.

Dave Krabbenhoft, OMB, The rcason it is $17,000, it was for a limited time only and the Jast six

months.

David Borlaus, ND L & C BF, spoke in favor of the bill stating the State Historical Socicty has

many partners. Fort Clark is Lewis & Clark’s wake of the expedition and closely tied to 3




Page 2

Senate Appropriations Commitleg
Bill/Resolution Number HB 1020
Hearing Date February 15, 2001

Affilinted Tribes. ‘There has been public and privite work s well for 1,000 squsre fool Fort
Clark as well as the Interpret Center. 1ask for you support of this appropristion.

John YonRueden, Viee-president, State Historical Bourd, spoke as o Board member, i citizan
and for all the volunteers across the state, Novth Dakota’s heritage was found by raising money,
from funds, activities and volunteers, Many of the work is free and it is an important party of’
aperations, | ask your support,

With no opposition to the bill, the hearing was closea Tape 2, Side A, meter 39.1,

3-28-01 FFull Committee Action (Tape /1, Side A, Meter # 27.0-33.,6)

Senator Nething reopened the hearing on H1B1020- State Historical Society,

Senator Andrist, Chair of the Subcommittee, reviewed the bill and the committee’s decision. He
presented amendment #13020.0202. Discussion,

Senator Andrist moved the adoption of the amendments; seconded by Senator Grindberg.
Discussion; followed by voice vote: 2 no (Senator Schobinger and Senator Tomac)., Motion
carried,

Discussion; Scnator Andrist moved a DO PASS AS AMENDED; seconded by Senator

Grindberg. Discussion; call for the vote, Roll Call Vote: 14 yes; 0 no; 0 absent and not voting,

Senator Andrist accepted the floor assignment.




18020.0202
Title.
Fiscal No. 2

Prepared by the Legislative Council stall for

Senator Andrist
March 28, 2001

PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO ENGROSSED HOUSE BILL NO. 1020

Pago 1, line 10, replace "4,735,223" with "4,717,780"
Page 1, ling 17, replace "1,381.401" with "1,308,844"
Page 1, line 19, replace "5,584,946" with "5,614,946"
Page 1, line 20, replace "7,039,402" with "7,009,402"

Page 1, after line 20, ingert:

"SECTION 2. SPECIAL ROAD FUND. The amount of $30,000, or such losser

amount as may be available, included in the Lewis and Clark bicentennial and

estimated income line items in section 1 of this Act is from the special road fund and
shall be used for roadway and parking lot improvements at the Fort Clark stale historic

site."

Renumber accordingly

STATEMENT OF PURPOSE OF AMENDMENT:
House Bill No. 1020 - State Historical Soclety - Senate Action

Salanes and wagos

QOpelaling expensas

Equipment

Capilal improvemants

Grants

Capital improvemants -

orl Butord

Yellowslone-Missouri:
Fott Union Commission

{.ewis and Clark
Bicentennial

Total all lunds
Loss eslimaled income
General fund

F1E

EXLCUTIVE HOUSE SENATE
BUDGET VERSION CHANGES
$4,717,780 $4,735,220 ($17.447)
1,129,334 1,129,334
165,744 185,744
1,169,200 1,169.200
485,559 485,559
3,643,160 3,643,160
4,727 4,707
1,398,844 1,381,401 17.443
$12,624,348 $12,624,048 $0
5,584,846 5,684,946 30,000
$7.039,402 $7,039,402 ($30,000)
66.00 §5.00 1.00

SENATE

VERSION
$4.717,780
1,128.334
185,744
1,169,200
485,559
3,643,160
4,727

1,108,844

$12,624,348
5.614,946
$7.009,402
§6.00

Dept. 701 - State Historical Society - Detall ot Senate Changes

Salaries and wages

Oparaling expenses

Equpment

Capital improvemenis

Granls

Capital improvements
#ort Bulord

Yellowstona-Missouri:
Foit Union Conmigsion

Lewis and Clark
Bicentennial

Tolal all lunds
Lass astimated income

Ganatal lund

CHANGE FOR
FORT GLARK
ROADWAY
PROJECT !

30,600
($30,000)

FUNDING SQURCE

RESTORE TOTAL
NEW FTE SENATE
POSITION 2 CHANGES
($17.443) ($17.443)
17,443 17,443

$0 $0
e 30,000
$0 {$30.000)

Page No. 1

18020.0202




(1] 09Qu 1 00 1ot

U The axocutive tocemmuondition and \ow House version ighude $759 000 em i gonatal and o1 4 on CLgt roadway andg patang 1ot anproyeiogead,
Enchuded i the Lawes and Cxark ine lem)  This amandingnd proyides 1l 40 Lascent of 1he cos) ol thy prod sl b tendiss om the spacisl 10ad

fund

T The Housy ttansloted $17 447 kom tha Lawis and Glastk ino am 1o salatns andg waygds 10movedd 11 TE isloneg silg supuryisol i posibun g lycod )
in 1hey § ewis and Glatk [ino igm. gnd directod the Glata Histoncal Socmty 10 use tho $17 443 altocitod (o tha posmon 10 mcraase (ho lynding (
avinlablo Tot the departimunt's listoncal atchtact posiion  The Sonate amendinont ingluies e WSl sto sUPOIVISAL I postion amg (egnslo O
tolinted funding iom salanes and wagns 10 1he Lowrs and Clark Bicontpnnal oo tom. gy included n tha Schalor and Hoevun budgi
ecommendolions

Page No. 2 18020.0202
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Roll Cull Vote #

2001 SENATE STANDING COMMITTEE CALL VOTES
BILL/RESOLUTION NO, é_‘_ N

senale  Appropriations Commitlee

Subcommiliece on
or
Conference Committee

Legislative Council Amendment Number

Action Taken 7% /’M_,//’ e

Motion Made By / Seconded ¢ ’ ;
_Senild.. 7 By Semtor < 1l /f ‘ /.,h

Senators Yes | No

-
<
¥

Senators

Dave Nething, Chairman
Ken Solberg, Vice-Chairman
Randy A. Schobinger
Elroy N, Lindaas
Harvey Tallackson
Larry J. Robinson
Steven W. Tomae
Jocl C, Heitkamp

[ Tony Grindberg
Russell T. Thane
Ed Kringstad
Ray Holmberg

| Bill Bowman
John M. Andrist

Total Yes / % No
Abscnt &

Floor Assighment  Senator CJ/?(Z/ e

[f the vote is on an amendment, briefly indicate intent:

i
/1
P

<
N

\\

AN

N

N

v
N

A%

NAYANA




REPORT OF STANDING COMMITTEE (410) Module No: 8R-54-7045

March 28, 2001 3:24 p.m, Carrier: Andrigt
insert LC: 18020.0202 Title: .0300

REPORT OF STANDING COMMITTEE
HB 1020, as engrossed: Appropriations Committee (8en, Nething, Chalrman)
recommonds AMENDMENTS A8 FOLLOWS and when so amended, recommends
DO PASBS (14 YEAS, 0 NAYS, 0 ABSENT AND NOT VOTING). Engrossed HB 1020
was placed on the Sixth order on the calendar.

Page 1, line 10, replace "4,736,223" with "4,717,780"
Page 1, line 17, replace "1,381,401" with "1,308,844"
Page 1, line 19, replace "5.584.946" with "5,614.946"
Page 1, line 20, replace "7,039,402" with "7,009,402"
Page 1, after line 20, Insert:

"S8ECTION 2, S8PECIAL ROAD FUND. The amount of $30,000, or such lesser
amount as may be avallable, included in the Lewis and Clerk bicentennial and
estimated income line items in section 1 of this Act is from the special road fund and
must be used for roadway and parking lot improvements al the Fort Clark state historic

site."
Renumber accordingly
STATEMENT OF PURPOSE OF AMENDMENT:

House Blll No. 1020 - 8tate Historical Society - Senate Action

EXECUTIVE HOUSBK: SENATE SENATE
BUDGET VERBION CHANGIS VERSION
Salarles and wages $4,717,780 $4,736,223 {$17,443) $4.717.700
Operating expenses 1,128,034 1,120,334 1,129,334
Equipment 186,744 186,744 186,744
Capltal Improvements 1,169,200 1,169,200 1,169,200
Grants 486,660 485,669 485,669
Capllal improvemaenis - 3,643,100 3,643,180 3,643,180
“ort Bulord
Yellowslone-Missourl- 4,727 4,727 4,727
Fort Unlon Commission
{.ewis and Clark 1,308,844 1,381,404 17,443 1,398,844
Bicentennial e, e et e e
Total all funds $12,624,348 $12,624,348 $0 $12,624,248
Less ostiinaled income 6,684,946 6,684,840 30,000 5,614,046
Qeneral lund $7,039,402 $7.039,402 ($30,000) $7.000,402
FTE $6.00 50.00 1.00 66.00

Dept. 701 - State Historical Soclety - Detail of Senate Changes

FUNDINQ BOURCE
CHANGE FOR
FORT CLARK RESTORE TOTAL
ROADWAY NEW FTE SENATE
PROJECT ! POSITION 2 CHANGES
Salarlos and wages ($17,443) {$17,443)
Operaling expanses
Equipmant
Capltal improvements
Granls
Capital Improvaments -
Fort Bulord

Yellowstone-Missouri-
(2) DESK, (3) COMM Page No. 1 SR-54.7045




REPORT OF STANDING COMMITTEE (410)

March 28, 2001 3:24 p.m.

Fort Unlan Commission

Lowis and Clark

Bicentennial e
Total ali funds $0
Lass astimated Income 30,000
Goneral fund ($30,000)
FTE 0.00

17,443 17,443
$0 $0
$0 {$30,000)

1.00 1.00

Module No: SR-54-7045
Carrier: Andrist
Insert LC: 18020.0202 Title: .0300

1 The executiva recommendation and the House verslon include $75.000 lrom the general fund for Fort Clark roadway and patking lol
Improvements {Includad In the Lewis and Clatk line itam). This amendmaenl providas that 40 parcent ol the ¢os! of the project will bo lunded trom

the special road fund.

2 The House transtarrad $17,443 lrom the Lewis and Clark ling llom to salarles and wagoes, removed 1 FTE hislotic site suparvisor 1 pasdion
included In the Lewis and Clark ling ltem, and direcled the Slale Historical Soclaly to use the $17.443 allocated to the posiion (o increase the
funding available for the department's historlcal archilect position. The Senale amendment restores the hislorle site supotvisor I position arid
translors the related funding from salartes and wagaes lo the Lewls and Clark Bicentannlal line item, as Included in the Schaler and Houvven budget

recummendations,

(2) DEBK, (3) COMM

Page No. 2

8R-54.2048
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2001 HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEL MINUTES
BILL/RESOLUTION NO. HB1020

House Appropriations Commitice
Lducation and Environment Division

& Conference Committee

Hearing Date April 09, 2001

| TapeNumber | SideA [ SideB | Mewer#
Lol | Stating at 3200 ) i 3997
- et i ) S
Committee Clerk Signature ( _,) ¢ C(/g/ iy i A
- . ; .'_f’ A‘__JA < B A o i g e A S R 1 e gt 8 E T
Minutes:

Representatives Martinson, Boehim, Gulleson, Senators Andrist, Grendberg, Lindaas,

Representative Martinson: Will the Senate kindly tell us what you are doing, Senate explains

their amendments, Rep Martinson explaing some of the whys in what the House did. Senator
Andrist talks about the 100,000 for the Lewis and Clark Center at Washburn, and mentions that
was also given last year, und the Senate will recede the 30,000, Senate would like to go back on

the 17,000, Lets both give this some thought and we will get back, Mceting is adjourned.




2001 HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE MINUTES

House Appropriations Committee
Education and Environment Division

O Conference Commitiee

Hearing Date April 12, 2001

i_» Tape Number

Side A

BILL/RESOLUTION NO. HB1020

Side B

1 of' |

X

Conimittee Clerk Signhature

QML

Mclcr f

Minutes:

Representatives Martinson, Boehm, Gulleson, Scnators Andrist, Grindberg, Lindaas.

Representative Martingson: We left on your thoughts on the Lewis and Clark {funding. Any

more thoughts.

Senator Andrist asks Rep Gulleson to go through a spread sheet she has on funding to the

present, There has been about 2,5 million dollars have been directed there since 98, 97, Rep

‘_ 200

Martinson doesn’t think it is a bad idea, but there may be other Lewis and Clark enhancements

we may want to look at over the next week, and that maybe other parts of the State could use a

fittie help with some one time marketing eftort, We will adjourn the meeting,




2001 HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEL MINUTES
BILL/RESOLUTION NO. HB1020

Housce Appropriations Committee
Education and Environment Division

’Q/ Confetence Connmitlee

Hearing Date April 20, 2001

Tape Number | Side A sideB | Meter#
708

| of | X S N

Committee Clerk Sighature

Minutes:
. Representatives Martinson, Boehm, Gulleson, Senators Andrist, Grindberg, Lindaas,

Representative Martinson: We have agreed right, that you back off your amendment on the

30,000, We would exeept your amendment on the T Would someone make that into a
motion,

Senator Andrist moves the 30,000 deletion, s cr amend by adding 17,000 to fund the FTE,
Scconded by Rep Bochm, Vote was taken, 6 0 no, 0 absent, Rep Bochm further amends to
add 150,000, a 100,000 for Washburn, and 50,000 for Fort Lincoln, grants line item Commetree
Department, Scconded by Rep Gulleson, Discussion from the committee. Senate is unhappy
with the motion, Rep Martinson suggests there is a little time to talk about this, There was
question as to where the money was going to come from, We can just with draw the motion,
Senator Andrist {3 inclined to with draw the motion and make a different motion, und move to

. inctude 100,000 general furd money from the grants line item, the Historical budget for the




Page 2

Education and Environment Division
Bill/Resolution Number HB1020
Hearing Date April 20, 2001

Lowis and Clark center in Washburn, Rep Martinson thought when we with drew the motion we
would take it back to our respective offices and see about it, but I wish you would consider the
Fort Abraham Lincoln Foundation for 50,000, Senator Andrist does not agree., Lets just adjourn
the meeting and we can visit with our folks. Rep Bochm questions the need. Discussion with
the Senate on leadership und the trouble they may be in iff we didn’Chonor terms of the
commitment. Rep Martinson feels if that is the way those things run, why are we clected?

Could we just adjourn and talk to our respeetive leaders and meet at another time, The meceting

is adjourncd.




2001 HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE MINUTES
BILL/RESOLUTION NO. HB1020

House Appropriations Commitlee
Education and Environment Division

} % Y . ‘
& Conference Committee

Hearing Date April 23, 2001

Tape Number _ Side A 1 SideB 1
Y i < 4 < Y, f/' 2 e
Committee Clerk Signature m_ﬁ_}jj‘ bt il Db e
Minutes.,

Representatives Martinson, Bochm, Gulleson, Senators Andrist, Grindberg, Lindoas.

Meters
358

Representative Martinson: T don’t want 1o irritate yvou, and 1 say this in all friendliness, Having
.} &

read the paper this morning about Bismarck being designated as one of the attempts Lewis and

Clark spots, People ask when is “THE" celebration, As T ended my ternin Tourism. | thought

there should be one week end on the Capital grounds where there is a big celebration. I wonder

would you guys consider 50,000 grant to & committee in Bismarck to be matched by another

50,000 to plan and put on a hough week end celebration on the capital grounds? Senators resist

the fden putting this in the budget, but an excellent promotional item for the Department of

Tourism, Rep Martinson asks if they would consider taking SO,000 from the budget and

designating that as o match so that we can do it, or think about it over night? 1t could be done

ander the Lewis and Clark line item to be granted to the Bismarck CV (?) Where there is o

chamber Lewis and Clark committee to be matehed by 50,000 focal at least . Than to put on a




Page 2

Education and Environment Division
Bill/Resolution Number HB 1020
Hearing Date April 23, 2001

week end celebration here, as we did on out 100 year state hood. Senator Andrist feels they have
that kind of discretion. More committee discussion, and they can not come to an agreement,
Senator Andrist moves to further amend the bill to include 100,000 general fund grant to Lewis
and Clark Foundation. Seconded by Senator Grindberg, Any further discussion? Vote is taken,

3 yes, 3 no, 0 absent, Motion fails. Meeting adjourned.




2001 HOUSE STANDING COMMITTLEE MINUTIEES
BILL/RESOLUTION NO. HB1020

House Appropriations Committee
Education and Environment Division

& Conference Committee

Hearing Date April 25, 2001
Tape Number | Side A o SideB | Metert

I R

| Committee Clerk Signature C)Lé/; Pt

Minutes:
Represcutatives Wald, Bochm, Gulleson, Senators Andrist, Grindberg, Lindaas.

Representative Wald: The conference committee on HB 1020 will come to order, 1 someone

could fill me in on why we are here, Senator Andrist explaing we have made one amendment
and would like to offer another amendment to increase the appropriation for the Historical
Society by 100,000 from the general fimd for grant for the Lewis und Clark Foundation, which
operates the interpretive center at Washburn, Senator Andrist made motion the Senale recede to
increase the general fund of 100,000 for the Lewis and Clark Interpretive Center, Lewis and
Clark Foundation, Senator Grindberg sccond the motion, Discussion with committee, that
100,000 was also given last year and what it will be used for, Rep Gulleson says she will not be
supporting the motion, because she feels Lewis and Clark needs to be addressed as a package, (o

muke sure everyone is allowed to access dollars. 1 don't think the 100,000 s fait. Vote is taken,

5 yes, | no, 0 absent, Motion carties. Rep Boehm mukes a imotion to add 25,000 of general fund




Page 2
Education and Environment Division
Bill/Resolution Number HB1020

Hearing Date April 25, 2001

‘ money to Fort Lincoln, Sccond by Senator Lindaas. Senator Andrist says he will resist this
motion, 1t was never presented to us as a request in the appropriations committee. The vote was
taken 5 yes, 1 no, 0 absent. Motion carrics, Joe from LC, questions 11 they need to act on the
previous items or not, because of the new members on the committee? The two previous items
that the Senate would recede from its amendment regarding the funding of the Fort Clark
roadway project that the House would agree with the Senate change regarding the FTE and the
funding for that Lewis and Clark position. Those were voted on previousty by the previous
members. Senator Andrist makes 4 motion the Senate recede front its amendments, and the bill
be further amended to include Senate changes regarding FTE and 100,000 for Lewis and Clark
Foundation. Scconded by Senator Lindaas.  Verbal vote taken, Motion is cartied, Rep Wald to

take to the floor. We are adjourned.
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Date: vﬂfdd‘f /

. Roll Call Vote #

2001 HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE ROLL CALL VOTES

BILL/RESOLUTION NO.
House Committee
Subcommittee on /f‘ [p’ /¢ A Y
or z A /(/1/ =
X[ Conference Committee /, / // S
Legistative Council Amendment Number
Action Taken “7’ e Kb, /S ,/ b= yas Cf bt 0/t e dodh e
1] 57) L@'f Ay (_..4 ( e s S
Motion Made By 44 24 (ol Seconded By [ . )J/j u;‘;ﬁ'* ~ )P
_ Representatives Yes | No SENATORS Yes | No
PNt {2 Aol
2 ’ M;
o S blegirerid : Fniligeat

Total (Ys) No
Absent
Floor Assignment

If the vote is on an amendment, briefly indicate intent:
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. Roll Call Vote # ]

2001 HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE ROLL CALL VOTES

BILL/RESOLUTION NO,
House Committee
Subcommittee on b’ 78 R Y T ) /J
or . AT
X | Conference Committee J //)
|

Legislative Council Amendment Number

/I /(A(, Zc&, /&lcc/zp (;ﬂf c["/ '//’?0’ Bort—g)
S prlis Gmeq ol 1T, e T, f‘w/ P%L
Y

Action Taken
~+Seconded By

Motion Made By
) Representahves Yes | No SENATORS Yes | No
/, i l) 2 A)r/% Wi W o -L"'fé-r\dlzl'-"’(./ (2’\4,(./‘ ’l/o'lﬂ / l'/
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L

Total  (Yes) %

Absent [.)

Floor Assignment

If the vote is on an amendment, briefly indicate intent;
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2001 HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE ROLL CALL VOTES

BILL/RESOLUTION NO.
House Committce
Subcommittce on ‘// P2y
or
X | Conference Committee
Legislative Council Amendment Number
9»\ J""\LL;AJZ._ U—v\.(/f

AR ey Y ( /34«//12««4(_, ( vc,(.«w‘x. N

Action Taken /07 7\./L\L LA D g /3‘) <2y 7"
/
Motion Made By JWKZ/@ L,\ & t.u,,/ Seconded By 4 e / s j (.. ,L(Zc/u L

4 Representatives No , SENATORS Yes | No
(/L.Ln (7()] e PP, [ L Lﬁ»L_ ///, {4 AM z L
Ag,Tﬂ el e K AJ/M/ Ll | 7
. ' : (/Z/,uléte oy (o i«én ,c«(a L )ch 2 .o(.:’é.cg //

Total (Yes) —

Absent

Floor Assignment

If the vote is on an amendment, briefly indicate intent:
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2001 HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE ROLL CALL VOTES
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Committee

House
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X1 Conference Committee

Legislative Council Amendment Number
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2001 HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE ROLL CALL VOTES
BILL/RESOLUTION NO.
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House
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X| Conference Committee

Legislative Council Amendment Number

ActionTaken Al D5 s ) oien ol foo f ot (}/ Lot 2 0%
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Motion Made By Z_ ) (e b SecondedBy .. ey ol - /)/j e e

- Representatives . Yes | No SENATORS Yes | No
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. - [P | J/ ‘ / P ‘ 4 / . L
Total  (Yes) 5 No /
Absent
Floor Assignment

If the vote is on an amendment, briefly indicate intent:




18020.0203
Title. Conlarence Commillee

Prepared by the Legislalive Council stalf for

Fiscal No. 1 April 25, 2001

PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO ENGROSSED HOUSE BILL NO. 1020

That the Senate recede from its amendmonts as printed on pages 1164 and 1165 of the House
Journal and pages 1008 and 1009 of the Senate Journal and that Engrossed House Bill

No. 1020 be amended as follows:

Page 1, line 10, replace "4,735.223" with "4,717,780"

Page 1,line 17, replace "1,381,401" with "1,523,844"

Page 1, line 18, replace "12,624,348" with "12,749,348"

Page 1, line 20, replace "7,039.402" with "7,164,402"

Renumber accordingly

STATEMENT OF PURPOSE OF AMENDMENT:

House 8ill No. 1020 - State Historical Society - Conference Committee Action
CONFERENCE CONFERENCE

EXECUTIVE HOUSE COMMITTEE COMMITTEE SENATEL COMPARISON
BUDGET VERSION CHANGES VERASION VERSION 10 SENATE
Salaries and wafjes $4,717,780 $4,735,223 ($17.,443) $4,717.780 $4,717,780
Oporaling expenses 1,120,204 1,129,334 1,129.334 1,129,334
Equipment 185,744 185,744 185,744 185,744
Cayital Impravernants 1,169,200 1,158,200 1,169.200 1,159,200
Granls 486,559 485559 485,659 485,559
Capital Improvements - 3,543,160 3,543,160 3,543,160 31,543,160
ort Bulord
Yellowstone-Missouri- 4,727 4727 4,727 4,727
Fort Unlon Cummission
Lowis and Clark Bicentennial  $,398,844 1,381,401 142,443 $,523,844 1,398,844 $125000
Tolal all funds $12.624,348 $12.624,348 $125,000 $12,749.348 $12.624,348 $125.000
Less estimated Income 5,684,946 7,584,946 - — 5,584 946 5,614,946 {30,000)
General lund $7.039.402 $7.039.402 $125.000 $7.164,402 $7.008,402 $155.000
FTE 56.00 $5.00 1.00 56.00 56.00 .00
Dept. 701 - State Historical Soclety - Detall of Conterence Committee Changes
ADD FUNDING
ADD FUNDING FOR GRANT
FOR GAANT TO FORT TOTAL
RESTORE TO LEWIS ABRAHAM CONFERENCE
NEW FTE AND CLARK LINCGOLN COMMITTEE
POSITION ! FOUNDATION 2 FOUNDATION 3 CHANGES
Salaries and wages ($17.443) ($17.443)
Operating expenses
Equipment
Capital improvements
Grants
Capital improvemants -
ort Bulord
Yeliowstone-Missouti-
Fort Unlon Commission
Lewis and Clark Bicentennial 17,443 $100,000 $25.000 $142,443
Tolal all funds $0 $100,000 $25.000 $125.000
Less estimaled income I —
General fund $0 $100,000 $25,000 $125,000
FTE 1.00 0.00 0.00 1.00
Page No. 1 18020.0203



Y The House tanufuriog 317 443 10m he Lowis and Clark Ing lumm 10 salanps and aages imovest ane 1 TE Dong st sufanesed B postaee
imcluded n 1he tows and Ulark kng dem. and dugctund 1he $1ale Histoncal Socwly 10 use thu $17 447 oAl 1 (hy POttt 1o 6oimgse th
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0 hislone wlo superyisor 1 position and transfer the ralatad funding (ot s moatbs ol tha ientuan) Lom tha saldainny ANt sayey hro Aaen g, thp
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Committee
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1668 . JOURNAL OF THE HOUSE 74th DAY

74th DAY WEDNESDAY, APRL 25, 2001 WS
ROLL CALL MESSAGE TO THE SENATE
: FROG THE HOUSE (MARK L JORNSON, CLERK)
The question being on: the final passage of the amended bill, which has been read, and has .
commitiee recommendztion of DO PASS, the roll was called and there were 93 YEAS, ' m' The House has a00pzec the Conference COMMISe fepXT 20 SISeCUerty
3 NAYS, 0 EXCUSED, 2 ABSENT AND NOT VCTING. : H
_ g } ~ -~ ~ MESSAGE TO THE SENATE FROM THE HOUSE (MARX 1 JOHNSON, CHIEF CLERIQ
YEAS: Aarsvold; Sellew; Belter; Berg; Boucher: Brekke: Brusegaard; Byerly; Carlisle; Carison;
Clark; Cleary; DeKray; Delmore; Deizer; Deviin; Disrud; Dosch; Drovdai, Eckre; mPﬁmr The House has aoomecsamgo ffgderw CoOmmuOee TEPOrt. SUDSeGUEnty
cE;ksmm: Zairﬁoid; Froslich; Froseth: Galvin; Glassheim; Grande: Grosz; Gmm%o: . passed emengency dause camed:
ulleson; Gunter: Haas: Hanson: Hawken: Herbel; Huether; Hunskor: Johnson, D.;
Johnson, N.: Keiser; Keisch, R_; Keish, S.; Kempenich; Kerzman; Kingsbury; Klein, F.; mmmmwmwgmfmaﬁma
Klein, M.; Klemin; Kiiniske; Koppang; Koppeiman; Kretschmar; Kroeber; Lemieux; : - E:ea.e 1S appomied e & nee
l&lloyd- Mahoney; Maragos: Mastinson; Meier; Metcalf; ?sionson Mueller: Netson: kke commaniee from the Senaze on:
icholas; Niemeier: Nollestad; Onstad; Pietsch: Poltert; Porter; Price; Rennertekit: - .
%n:br Sandvig: Sctumd‘ltﬁz Severson; Skarphol; Solberg; Svedjan: Thoreson, B.; S8 2354: Reps. Pacer: Kinwske: Metcalt
oreson, L: Thome: Tieman; Timm: Waid: Wamer, Weier Weisz: Wentz: MESSAGE TO THE SENATE FROM THE HOUSE (MARK L JOHNSON, CHIEF CLERK)
Wikenheiser; Winrich; Wrangham; Speaker Bemstein ; MR_PRESIDENT: The House has not adcpted Ihe Conference Cormciee repor: SB 2088 270
. . i the Speaker has apponted 2s a new conderence commaliee 10 act with 3 ke commee tom
NAYS: Boehm; Kasper; Renner ! the Senate on:

SB 2088: Reps. Wetsz; Price; Manhoney

MESSAGE TO THE SENATE FROM THE HOUSE (MARK L. JOHNSON, CHIEF CLERK)
MR. PRESIDENT: The Hause has concutred m the Senate agmendments ang subsequenty

ABSENT AND NOT VOTING: Brandenburg; Jensen &
i

Engrossed SB 2043 passed and the title was agreed 10.

serverrrssevesormen

i passed: HB 1479.
REPORT OF CONFERENCE COMMITTEE :
MESSAGE TO THE SENATE FROM THE HOUSE (MARK L JOHNSON, CHIEF QL LERIG
SB 2354, as engrossed: Your conference committee (Sens.lee. Fischer, Poloviz and : T 2 i
Reps. Porter, Kliniske, Metcalf) recommends that the SENATE ACCEDE 10 the House : MR. PRESIDE S8 20"3; The House has acopiec he Cconter=nce CoMMITee repoR and Sulxsequentsy
amendments on SJ page 1326 and place SB 2354 on the Seventh order. i passéd: y

5 MESSAGE 7O THE SENATE FROM THE HOUSE (MARK L JGHNSON, CHIEF T ERX)
Engrossed SB 2354 was placed on the Seventh order of business on the calendar. : MR PRESIDENT: The Speaker nas rect Rep, Wakt b -epace Rep Martnson on the
CONSIDERATION OF CONFERENCE COMMITTEE REPORT i Contesence Commutee on HB 1020.
REP.PORTER MOVED that the conference committee report on Engrossed SB 2354 be
adopted, which motion prevailed on a voice vote. MESSAGE TO THE SENATE FROM THE HOUSE (MARK L JOHNSON, CHIEF CLERX)

MR. PRESIDENT: The House has adopted the conference commatiee repost on SB 2361.

MESSAGE TO THE HOUSE FROM THE SENATE (WILLIAM R. HORTON, SECRETARY)

MR. SPEAKER: The President has signed: HB 1003, HB 1413, H8 1415. mmmmﬁgw THE HOUSE (MARK 1 JOHNSON. CHEEF CLERK)
MESSAGE TO THE HOUSE FROM THE SENATE (WILLIAM R. HORTON, SECRETARY) " passed: KB 1233.
MF_L SPEAKER: '[he President has signed and your signature is respectiully requested MESSAGE TO THE SENATE FROM THE HOUSE (MARK L JOHNSON, CHIEF CLERK)
on: S8 2004, SB 2229, SB 2380. MR PRESIDENT: The House has agopied the conference commutiee Teprl, SudSequenty
_ DELIVERY OF ENAOLLED BILLS AND RESOLUTIONS passed. and the emergercy dlause camed: HB 1072,
L?IT:%':BQIT%.'VQG delivered to the Sovernor for aporoval on April 25, 2001: HB 1008, MESSAGE TO THE SENATE FROM THE HOUSE (MARX L JOHNSON, CHIEF CLERK)

MR. PRESIDENT: The House has adopted e conterence cormmiee report on S8 2354
MESSAGE TO THE HOUSE FROM THE SENATE (WILLIAM R. HORTON, SECRETARY)

MR. SPEAKER: The Senate has adopled the conference committee report and subseguently ML pggsfgsﬁ)rn‘rfe m,seTEnas agopted t:lem conrermm WL m:.eerwoﬁ.?xi? smﬂym
passed: SB 2032. passed: SB 2043.
MESSAGE TO THE HOUSE FROM THE SENATE (WILLIAM R. HORTON, SECRETARY) EPORT OF CONFERENCE COMMITTEE
MR. SPEAKER: The Senate hzs adaopted the conference commiltee report and subsequently HEB 1020, as e - Your conter e Ancrs. Grndbers, ana
passed: SB 2043. SB 2354. eps. Wakd. Boehm, Gulleson! recommenas that the SENMATE RECEDE o the
- Senale amengments on H pages 1154-1165. acop: further amencments 2s $OEows.,
MESSAGE 7O THE HOUSE FROM THE SENATE (WILLIAM R. HORTON, SECRETARY} ; .
MR. SPEAKER: The President has appointed as a new conference committee 10 act with a anc HB 1020 9a e Sevenmn oroer:

like committee from the House on: i Tnar the Senate recede rom (s amencments as prtec O Sages 1153 21¢ 1165 o he Hause

[ o 00S 1005 ot jourmal anc mar £ i
SB 2088: S Stenehjem: Tre th: O'C " 4o .;r?éioa;a.,:ges 1\,;;- and 0‘.9 ot Twe Senate Joumal anc mal EngrGssec rHouse Baf
MESSAGE TO THE HCUSE FROM THE SENATE (WILLIAM R. HORTON, SECRETARY]) eslace "2 oo -2 717780
MR. SPEAKER: The Presxient has appointed as a conterence commillee 10 act with a like " .’age. une 10, ¢ 735 Wi RT3
committee from the House on: }

Page 1, une 17 replace "1 381807 with T1,823 6347
HB 1013: Sens. Holmberg; Freborg: Robinson Page 1, une 16, repiace T12.524.328" wan T12. T8 5387
MESSAGE TO THE SENATE FROM THE HOUSE (MARK L. JOHNSON, CHIEF CLERK]) Page 1. une 20, repiace T
MR_PRESIDENT: The House has concurred in the Senate amendments and subsequently = ’
passed: HB 1326 and HB 1301.

038 207"
235.802

™7 ISs S0

Renumber acioromgiy

_———-—
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STATEMENT OF PURPOSE OF AMENDMENT:

Houss Bill No. 1020 - State Historical Socisty - Conference Commitiee Action

CONSERENCE CONFERENCE
EXECUTIVE NOUSE COMMTTEE COMMITTEE SENATE COMPARISON
BUDGET VERSION CHANGES VERSION VERSION TO SENATE

Saiares 400 wages SAN7.780 8223 $17.443) SENTIE0 $ANT78G
Cpeaang sspensas 112833 112933 1128304 11293«
Equepment 85744 185,744 WS T4 185,744
Capanl ergravempntt 1.Y50.200 1,158,200 1158200 1.158.200
Gennen. 485550 4B5.559 485,558
Cageias coorovemene, - 3543160 150,160 1543180 35Q.180

Fort Bulrd.
¥ olGuraore-bAaROun- aFzr 727 127 <727

Fort Uason Corwasson
Lows and Clarn Escuntercugl 1,390, B4 1,381 401 142443 1523844 1388 Bae 125,000
o At uncs $12.62¢ 48 $12624.3¢8 $125.000 2748008 S1z624 408 $125.003
Lexs expmetea Mcoma 5504946 5,564 945 - $.564.946 5,514,946 30,0001
General fung $7.539.42 $7.029.402 $125.000 FT.164402 $7.008.402 $155.900
FTE 56.00 55,00 100 56.00 56.00 0.00

ADD FUNDING
ADO FUNCING FOR GRANT
FOR GRANT TO FORT TOTAL
RESTORE TO LEWIS ABRAMAM CONFERENCE
NEW FTE CLARX UNCOLN COMMITTEE

POSITION Y FOUNDATION 2 FOURNOATION 3 CHANGES
Saenes an wages ($17.843) (S17.443;
Couing espendss.
Captint irgwowesns
e
Capital ynprovemess. -

Fort Butorg
A
Cammeguon

Lt and Clask Bxconisnral 17,43 100,000 $25000 Fla2.443
ot o tunds. 0 $700.900 $25.000 $125.000
COXE WSHMENKI R0
Gooarss lund 8 $100,000 $5.000 $125.000
FTE 100 cod a0 1.00

FTE NalONC sale suponesus I pomton

' The Mouse ansiermed 517,40 trom the Lwes and Clark koo tarm 0 Saianes and waQes., nmowed one
Wm‘:mmxwmmnmwnmm

Mnnmmwnmmmm&n

uhang The & ch me Seaais Changs 10 tesinoe
mmwmnmmwn mmmmmunm ot B SAEONT NG WAQES. Mt BT IO I
Lows aod Clark ReCamenrunl ine Sm, &S :Ch,deg in the Schaler and MOevan DuQe! reCMMENnaahons.
2 Funding w agoad jor & grant 10 B North Dskoia Lewss and Clark 8 2 o of Ty Larwst 200 Clam imacpeatoes Cormer
n WashOurn selaong 10 he Lews ane Qax Bcanssnnsal.
3 Funding & 3008 1or & gt 10 the Foit Lincoin F tor *BIADNG 10 T8 Livees. and Clack Bcenignoeal

Engrossed HB 1020 was placed on the Seventh order of business an the calendar.

MOTION
REP. MONSON MCVED tat the absent members be excused, which motion prevad- —

MOTICN
REP_. MONSON MOVED that the House be on the Fifth, Twelfth, and Sixteenth orders ¢
husiness and at the conciusion of thase orders, the House stand adjoumed untid 8230 am.,
Thursday, Apnil 26, 2001, which motion prevailed.
The House slood adjourned pursuant to Represaentative Monson's molion.

MARK L. JOHNSON, Chief Clerk

e @&
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artment 701 . State Historical 8oclety
se Bill No. 1020
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Prepared by the North Dakota Logislative Council
staff for House Appropriations - Education and
Environment Divislon

January 15, 2001

FTE Posltions General Fund Other Funds Total
2001-03 Schafer Executive Budge! 68.00 $7.030,402 $5.5684,946 $12.624,348
1609-2001 Leglslative Appropriations o......bac0 6604168 1037662 - 7,641,830°
Increaso (Doecreasa) 2.00 $635,234 $4,647,284 $5,082,518
2001-03 Hoeven Executive Budgel . 8800 $7,039402 $5564,046  $12,624,348
Hoaven Increase (Docroase) lo Schafor 0.00 $0 $0 $0

*Tho 1989-2001 appropriation amounts include $47,486, of which $42,262 Is from the general fund, for the agency's share of the
$6.4 million funding pool appropriated to the Office of Management and Budget (OMB) for spacial markot equity adjustments for
classified employees and $1,242 from the general fund for the agaency's share of the $1.4 million funding pool appropriated to OM3
for asslsting agencles in providing $35 per month minimum salary Increases In July 1999 and July 2000. The 1899-2001
appropriation amounts do nol include $611,628 ($134,220 from the genaral fund; $377,389 from other funds) of additioral sponding
authority resulting from Emergency Commission action during the 1899-2001 blennium and $134,000 from tho general fund carried

over from the 1897-98 blannlum for capltal projects.

Major Schafer Recommendatinons Affecting State Historical Soclety 2001-03 Budget

1. Provides funding for salary adjusiments, in addition to the executive

budgel compensation packagse, to increase salaries of employees with
. nine or more years of experience who are below the midpoint of their

salary range.

2. Decreases funding for operating expenses by 19.2 percent, from
$1,398,168 (adjusted appropriation amount) to $1,129,334, to reflect
varlous changes, ircluding the following:

Travel - Reduced to reflect an anticipated reduction in federal
funding for activities of the State Historical Records Advisory Board
Professional services - Reduced to reflect an anllclpated reduction
in federal funds for research relating to the development of the Fort
Buford Interpretive center and other projects; to reflect slate
contingency funds recelved by the agency during the 1999-2001
blennium and not anticipated in fulure hienniums

ODIN membership

Increased ulilities and maintenance costs at state historic siles
Othor

Total recommended changes - Operating

3. Increases funding for equipment by 128.3 percent, from $81,359 to
$186,744, to replace maintenance equipment items used at state
historic sltes.

4. Provides funding for the following capllal Improvements (excluding
Lewis and Clark Bicentennial-related capital projects - A general fund
decrease of $463,535 compared to the original 1999-2001 blennlum
appropriation of $782,735):

Extraordinary repalrs

. Fort Totten bullding repairs
Confluence interprelive center
Fort Buford barracks reconstruction

General Fund Other Funds Total
$55,270 $65,270
($38,600) ($38.,600)
($134,229) {196,220) (330,449)
20,000 20,000
72,000 72,000
9,000 (775) 8,225
($33,229) ($235,595) ($268,824)
$104,500 ($115) $104,385
$179,200 $179,200
150,000 $350,000 500,000
2,598,160 2,598,160
945,000 945,000




l '
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Funt Abercrombie reconstruction
Tolal recommended appropriation - Capital improvements

Provideus funding for the following inltiatives relating 1o the Lewls and
Clark Blcentannlal {a general fund incroase of $467,400 compared o
the 1806-20C1 Liennlurm appropriation of $031,345).

Salaries and wages
1 FTE librarlan |
1 FTE historic slte supervisor ||
Temporary salaries and baneflts

Total salaries and wagos

Oparallng expenseas
Inferprotive signage
Architeciure and englneering fees
Public programming and Interpretation
Exhibit development
Operating expenseos for maintenance and seasonal staff

Total operaling expensvs

Capital projects
Fort Clark roadway and parking lot improvements
Fort Clark archaeology work

Total capital projects
Total recommended appropriatlon - L.ewis and Clark

Major Hoeven Recommendations Affecting Historlcal Soclety

Compared to the Blll as Introduced (Schafer Budget)
The Hoeven racommendatlon did not change the Schafer recommendation for this agency:.

Major Legislation Affecting the Historical Society

f the date of this report, no major legislation has been introduced which affects this agency.

General Fund Other Funds Total
.. 480,000 - 480,000
$320.200 $4.373,160 $4,702.§_f_59
$66,007 $C6,007
17.443 17,443
... 45,543 45,543
$126,003 $128,903
$50,000 $50.000
12,600 12500
300,000 300,000
500,000 500,000
.. 112,361 112,351
$074,861 $074.051
$76,000 $76,000
_...220,000 .. 220,000
$205,000 . .$295,000
$1,308,844 $1,308,844
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Dopartment 701 - State Historical Society
Houso 8ill No. 1020

FTE Poeitions Gunerat Fund Othor Funds Total
2001.03 Schafar Exocutiva Budagm SRy $7.039.402 $4.584,940 CRF IR R
1909-2001 Logisiative Appropnations ‘ Ny 1) (,.504,108 1.037.602 IS RN
incroase (Docroaso) 200 $635,234 $4.547.284 S0 uNe LK
LA, R LRSS 8T WU LT LT YR XA PR TR L ORROE WS AL ST L B R BB 1w . o .
B g SR R e BT e T JC LT VL VLRIV PRI SRS ENPRIECE PR - POIEPgEA: NS (N S PRI CIPLE T e TILIrs 100 370 PPN TE g0 T . I -y i T ST-Ra TS SRS ik S ¥
2001-03 Hooven Exocutive Budyuy , 000 $7.030.402  $5584,940 S e ol ‘1{
Hooven Increase (Ducroast) to Schiler o s d
"The 1999-2001 appropriation amounts incluce $47 466 ol aluch 347 #6295 from the general fund, foo the agency s sbane i
$5.4 million funding pool appropriated o 1he: Gt e ol Managemaont snd Budgel (OMB) for special markul oquity adjusiine oty o
classifiod employees and $1,242 tom the yeneral fund for the agency s share of the $1.4 miltion funding pool appropatio te CHR
for assisting agancies in providing $35 per menth miminum satary increases in July 1999 and July 2000, The 1899-2001
appropriation amounts do not include $H11.628 ($134.229 from the gencrad fund; $377,349 from other funds) of addibionial spenging
authorily resulling from Emergency Comnussion action dunng the 19942001 bignnium and $134,000 from the genaral fund oot
over from the 19897-09 biennium for capital prigects,
Major Schafer Reconmimendations Affectling State Historical Socloty 200103 Budge!
Genoral Fund Othor Funds Total
1. Provides funding for salary adjusiments n aiddtion 1o the excoutive $55.270 TLLYD
budget compoensation package o incteasy salanus of employees wilh
nineg or more years of axperionce who are below the mvdpoint of ther
salary range.
2. Decreases funding for operating expensus by 16 2 percent, from
$1.398,158 (adjusled appropration amount) 1o $1,129,334, Lo reflecl
various changes, including the following.
Traval - Reduced to reflect an anticipaled reduclion in federal ($38.600) G L)
funding lor activities of the State Historical Records Advisory Buard
Professional services - Reduced w rediect an anticipated reduction ($134.229) (196.220) (i ad
in federal funds for research relating te the development of the Fort
Buford interpretive cenler and other projects, to reflect slate
contingency funds received by the agency during the 1999-2001
biennium and not anticipated in fulure bienniums
ODIN mambership 20,000 20,000
Increased utllities and maintenance costs at stale histone sites 72,000 70000
Other 8000 (7T B0
Total recommended changes - Operating C(sB322dy (8235500 (hifk bod)
3. Increases funding for equipment by 128.3 percent, from $81,359 to $104,500 (81195, Capng AR

$186,744, to replace maintenance equipment tems used at stale
historic siles.

4. Provides funding fur the following capilal improvements {excluding
L.ewis and Clark Bicentennial-reloled capital projects - A general fund
decreasa of $453,535 compared o the onginal 1499-2001 biennium
appropriation of $782,735):

Extraordinary repairs $179.200 SRR

For Totlen building repairs 150,600 $350,000 LGeE0
Confluenco inferprelive center 2 508160 RRNTI YY)




Genoral Fund
ot Bulord barracks reconstruction
Fort Abercrombia reconsiruction

Total rucommaended appropriation - Capitat improvemants Lo vou

‘5 Providas funding for the followln Initiatives ralatinig 10 tho Lewis o
Clark Bicontonnial (a general fund increase of $467,400 compatud to
the 1999.2001 bionnium appropriation of $831,345)

Salaries end wagoes
1 FTE kbrarion | YOSy,
1 FTE hisloric site suporvisor [| {The House romoved iuthonty 17 4
for this position 8nd ransforred the funding 10 Ihe salites ind
wagus fina item.)

Tamporary salaries and bonefits JE L
Tolal salaries and wages $a 0
Operaling uxpenses
intorprellve signage SYEONRITY
Architacture and engineering ‘eos IPREEY
Public programming and Intarpratation AT O
Exhiblt development RUTRT ey
Operaling expenses for malntenance and soasonal st IRVACEE
Total operating expenses SR PRRIY
Capllal projocts
Forl Clark roadway and parking lot improvements L7 L0
Fort Clark archagology work 220000
Total capilal projects (PACIUEY
Tolal recommended appropriation - Lowis and Clark S e

Cthar Funds
40 GOy
480,UC

$4.47°0 160

Bl s ol S ke Tk WA R

Major Hoeven Recommendations Atlecling Histarical Society

Compared to the Bill as Introduced (Schafer Budget)
‘he Hoeven recommendation does not change the Schalfer excoubye hunaet recommendation fon this agency.

Major Legisiation Affecting the Historical Society

Totgl
‘ol
X
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AP ERPINY
117401

074 801

$70,.000
2t
205000

$1.4¢

0
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Sonato Bill No. 2420 - This bill providas a $31,000 general fund apprcpnastion (o the Stale Historicat Society for purchasing. preparnng,

and malintaining fand in Pembina County.

Senate BIll No. 2424 - This bill creates a State Historical Sociely Adviscry Council. The fiscal nole indicalies general fund
expendituros of $18,640 for the 2001-03 blennium for exponses reiating to the Advisary Counal and the Slate Hislorical Board.

Summary of Legislative Changes to Bill as Introduced

See atlached Statement of Purpose of Amendment,




STATEMENT OF FURPOSE OF AMENDMENT:
jouse Bl No, 1020 « Funding Summiry

Farcubive House Moy
HITT Y] Changes Version
Bistorigal Svcrety
Silutres and wages $4.717.780 $17.440 $4.714223
ORETalng CApenses (N MRERT 1203
Equipnient 188,744 1kS 244
Cagitid woprosements L1849 200 152
Grants 488,859 488 88y
Capbah provements < Fan LA a6 §841 fon
Hulond
vellawstone Missouri-l $127 1737
fmon Comm
b oy and Clask [ 198814 (17443) (IRLYRIM
hreentenmal
Fotal ald tunds RYRIOERET: TR A b N R T
Fess estimated imcome BRRLENTE L ARLSRIELD
Cenerul fond R TR T Y B SN A ORI,
11 YPRE i) 0y L8 ()
Hill 1ot
Total all fir *s $12.004 348 10 $12.624, 34K
I ess eshmaled income o SssRawe b SSREIMG
eneral tund $7.030.40) 80 $7.010.40)
11l L6 10 (oo 40
ouse Bill Na, 1020 - Historical Soclety - House Action
Faccutive House Huuse
Budpet Changes Version
Subaties and wages $4.717.780 $L743 547352023
OPerlIng eApenses 112033 1,129,334
Fyuipment 185,204 185,744
Capiial nnprovements 1,180 2060 11589200
BTRITEN J85.839 485,859
Lapal paprosements - Fort LRERRTIT RINER ALl
Butord
yellowstone-NMissour-Fi Hnon 4.727 4,727
Comm
) ewss and Clink breentenmial 1,198 844 (17,443) | 381 .40)
Total all funds $12,624.34% $0 $12.624.348
ey estimaled 1o une L L 0 5584940
General fund $7.039.342 10 $7.039.402
FIE soa0 | (100 §5.40)
| ‘ {31020
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Department No. 701 - Historical Soclety « Detadd of Mouse Clanges

Remave New
FUE - Trans(er
Fumting to 1 Total House |

Saluries' [ Changes
Salires and wages 17 s N l
O erabing enpeines '
F quipment \ ’
Capatal smproyemieats
Girimts l '
Captal imptosements - o ‘ l
Bt
Yelowstone-Missouts-11 Unon § ;
("o ‘
Pesas and Clark bicentensial R ROt R R AR RRTY
Lotk alt Ll S0 A
bess estimaled moome _ o &
Gengral find S A
(BN (1t 1 ) 1l HH»"

“This amendment removes a 1 FT1 histotic site supcnvisor Hopoation icluded in the Schafer and Hoeven budget recommendations

as part of the department's Lewis and Clirk Bicentenmal iniative: The Schater and Hoeven budget recommendations include o

general fund appropriation of $17.443 to tund the posmion tor the period July 1, 2002, through December 31, 2002, The funding is

transferred from the Lewis and Clark Bicentennial Tine ttem to the safaries and wages line item with the intent that the department
crease funding available for position No. 82 histoncal wchiect celassified as a historie division director) position which the
ency has had difficulty filling.

HB 1020
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HB 1020

‘ House Education and Environment Committee "
January 18,2001 Hearlng IREREA
,,"' AU
Testimony of Merl Paaverud, Interim Superintendent PO R
State Historical Soclety of North Dakota ) o
. FON.
Introduction e
v )\(‘A '\

Mr. Chairman and members of the Committee, my name is Merl Paaverud and | am the "
Interim Superintendent of the State Historical Society of North Dakota. 1 am a native

North Dakotan and have worked for the State of North Lakota for the past 17 years, [t is

my great pleasure to have this opportunity (o visit with you about the ¢fforts of the State
Historical Society to manage North Dakota historical record and our responsibilitics to

the people to give us the opportunity to perform this important service.

Agency Overyiew

The State Historical Society of North Dakota was established in 1895 to serve the needs
‘ as a statewide repository and collector of historic sites, artifacts and information, We
have dutifully followed our charge over the years to the point where we are now the lead
entity for promoting state hi. .ury, historic preservation, and education. We work with
other federal and state agencies, tribal government, the general public, schools,
preservation groups and individuals to accomplish our mission. The basic product of our
work is improving the understanding and importance of history for our nersonal lives, our ,
society, and our general well being. We look forward to opportunities to improve the
management of the collections, museums and historic sites, preservation of historic
property, and the education of individuals related to North Dakota’s past

The State Historical Society of North Dakota’s mission is to identify, interpret, preserve,
and promote North Dakota’s heritage. Fifty-four full-time staff members provide services
for historic sites, artifacts, documents, muscums, exhibits, and education. The agency is a
mixture of professional and support staff with varied responsibilities for operating,
managing, developing, and promoting various aspects of history, They are dedicated to
providing quality services for North Dakota. The Society is responsible for the operation
of the North Dakota Heritage Center, the Pembina State Museum, 56 state historic sites,
the State Archives and Historical Research Library, and the North Dakota State Historic
Preservation Office, We provide interpretive programming for visitor enjoyment and
learning opportunitics, Over 180 volunteers assist us in providing services to the public

. at the Heritage Center and state historic sites,




. Over 225,000 people visit our museums and historic sites each year.

. Nearly 6,000 students access the SEND Trunks (Suitcase Exhibits of North
Dakota Programs).

. Nearly 25,000 people enjoy interpretive programs at our museums and
historic sites.

. Museum staff provided reference services to the state’s extensive artifact
collection of over 50,000 artifacts and 1.5 million archeological items.

. The State Archives and Historical Research Library staff handled over
25,000 requests in the last two yecars from family history rescarchers,
historians for use of the government records, manuscripts, oral historics,
photographs, and other materials,

. The State Historic Preservation Office receives 30% state funding to match
70% from the federal government to operate a varicty of historic
preservation programs including;

+  Cultural Resource Site files for contractor use.

«  Maintenance of data bases for historic and archeological sites.

»  Administration of the Tax Credits for Rehabilitation and the North
Dakota Renaissance Zone credit programs. Since 1978, the federal
historic rehabilitation credit program has assisted in the creation
of 1046 housing units in 58 projects totaling over $60 million in
North Dakota construction activity, The combined total
investment for Renaissance Zone rehabilitation projects is
$1,320,200. (As municipalities reccive approval for Renaissance
Zones, historic rehabilitation projects are expected to dramatically
increase in the next biennium,)

‘ »  The National Register of Historic Places.

This biennium, we had the opportunity to visit with communities throughout North
Dakota in what we called Community Conversations, These meetings were very
important to identify and prioritize what our public was looking for in the way of services
from the agency. Just recently this past October, November, and December, we visited
the Indian Reservations in the state to ask for their input for services. There were many
similar observations aud requests to provide more services to the reservations. Two
reservations expressed great interest in being involved with the Lewis and Clark

. Bicentennial celebration,




General Budget Overview

A number of new projects were started during the lest biennium including:

. Restoration of an 1870's era officers quarters located on Fort Totten State Historic
Site. The building exterior was returned to its original appearance. The interior
rooms of the building were restored and prepared for an adaptive use as a historic
inn where visitors will be able to stay when they visit the site.

. Inter-agency cooperation was demonstrated when the North Dakota Naticnal
Guard assisted the State Historical Socicty by removing an obsolete roadway at
Fort Buford State Historic Site. The Guard also constructed a new access road and
cull-de-sac at Double Ditch Indian Village State Historic Site.

. Conceptual architectural planning was completed for the proposed Confluence
Area Interpretive Center near Fort Buford. This project will combine TEA-21
funding with federal funds and local match dollars. Planning and research also
began to restore the field officers quarters on the site.

. Plans were also started for the restoration and development of Fort Abercrombie
State Historic site. This involves the rebuilding of the 1930-40's log block house,
. palisades reconstruction, and restoring the original guardhouse on the site,
. A plan for standardized signage for state historic sites was developed and
implemented.
. A structural assessment of the Chateau de Mores Interpretive Center was

completed and the main water line for the Chimney Park in Medora was replaced.

. Restorat’ on of the Camp Hancock State Historic Site officer’s quatters exterior
was completed.

. Fort Clark Trading Post State Historic Site entrance structure was installed, the
1930's era CCC shelter was repaired, and an archeological field school on the site
was completed. Interpretive signage is now being developed from the information
gathered during the field school program.

. Extraordinary repairs funding was used to replace five roofs on five buildings at
Fort Totten and to repaint all buildings at Chatcau de Mores State Historic Site,




Optional Adjustments - Operating

Optional adjustments or enhancements to the current socicty budget were recommended
in the Exccutive Budget in the following areas:

Salaries and Wages:

1. $58,122 - Additional funding for temporary salarics to raise the hourly rate
from the current $5.15 to an average of $6.00,

2. $55,270 - Additional funding for permanent salarics to provide equity
adjustments for experienced staff below the mid-point of their range. These
funds represent approximately 50% of thc amount neccssary to achicve full
equit, ased on current ranges.

Operating Expenses:

l. $72,000 - Additional funding to offset increased and on-going maintenance
and utilities costs for the historic sites program.

2, $20,000 - Additional funding to maintain the ODIN computer library
system which was implemented with support from the state library.

Equipment:

[ $113,500 - Additional funding for historic sites equipment. Upgrades for
mowers, tractors, and other equipment that is in excess of ten years old.

Optional Adjustments - Capital Improvements

v a—— £

The Agency executive budget contains recommendations for the following capital
improvements at state historic sitcs totaling,

Capital Improvements:

1. $2,598,160 - Additional authority to allow for the expenditure of federal
and other funds for the construction of a Confluence Interpretive Center ot
the confluence of the Yellowstone and Missouri Rivers at Fort Buford State

Historic Site.




$945,000 - Additional authority to allow for the expenditure of federal and
other funds for the reconstruction of a barracks building at the Fort Buford

State Historic Site,

$500,000 - Additional general funding of $150,000 and fedcral authority for
$350,000 to allow for the stabilization of a section of building between
buildings #11 and #12 and for the completion of renovation of building #4
at the Fort Totten State Historic Site.

$480,000 - Additional authority to allow for the expenditure of federal
funds for the completion of phases | and 11 of the master plan for the Fort

Abercrombie State Histortc Site.

$59,365 - Additional general funding for extraordinary repairs at the state
historic sites. Extraordinary repairs allow for the gencral upkeep and repair
of the historic sites infrastructurc. Current funding is cquivalent to less than
2% of the building and infrastructure asset vaiue. Current building
inventory asset value is $3,810,350 and infrastructure is valued at

$3,162,052.

Optional Adjustments - Lewis and Clark Enhancements

Lewis and Clark:

1.

$467,499 - Additional Lewis and Clark funding is recommended as outlined
in the Lewis and Clark Planning Report prepared by the Lewis and Clark
Advisory Cotnmittee dated July 2000, The total funding recommendation
is $1,394,844 and includes funding dedicated to Historic Sites
infrastructure, exhibit development, public programming and operational
enhancements.

Conclusion

L2

Mr. Chairman, this concludes my testimony. | would be happy to answer any questions
that you may have.

Merl Paaverud
Interim Superintendent
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The State Historical Society of North Dakota

North Dakota Heritage Center « 612 East Boulevard Avenue * Bismarck, ND 58505-0830
Tel: (701) 328-2666 » Fax: (701) 328-3710 « Web Site: htip://www.state.nd.usthist « E-matl: histsocf@state, hd us

Mission: To identify, preserve, interpret, and promote the heritage of North Dakota and its people.

Governing Authority: State Historical Board.
Appointed Members: Beverly Kraus Home (Devils Lake), President; John Von Rueden
(Bismarck), Vice President; Bradley Berg (Fargo), Secretary; Lydia Sage-Chase (New Town);
Diane Larson (Bismarck); Art Todd 11l (Jamestown); Marvin Kaiser (Williston).
Ex-Officio Members: Kathi Gilmore, State Treasurer; Alvin Jaeger, Sccretary of State; Allan
Stenehjem, Director of North Dakota Department of Tourism; David Spryncynatyk, Director of
North Dakota Department of Transportation; Douglass Prehal, Director of Notth Dakota
Department of Parks and Recreation.

Senior Staff:
Merl Paaverud, Interim Superintendent and State Historic Preservation Officer; Robert ).
Schlobohm, Deputy Superintendent; Richard E. Collin, Communications Director; Claudia Berg,
Museum and Education Director; Gerald G. Newborg, State Archivist; Fern Swenson, Deputy
State Historic Preservation Officer.

Personnel Profile: Full-time, 54, part-time 20. Volunteer program consists of 200 people who
contribute 11,000 annually,

Facilittes: 'Two state museums; 56 state historic sites, including nine staffed during visitor season (May
16-September 15). Total annual attendance: 225,000,
State Museums: North Dakota Heritage Center (Bismarck), headquarters of the State Historical
Society of North Dakota; Pembina State Museum (Pembina).
State Historic Sites Staffed: Camp Hancock (Bismarck)*; Chateau de Mores (Medora)*; Former
Governors’ Mansion (Bismarck)*; Fort Abercrombic (Abercrombie)*; Fort Buford (near
Williston)*; Fort Clark (near Washbum); Fort Totten (near Devils Lake)*; Gingras Trading Post
(Walhalla)*; Whitestone Hill Battleficld (near Kulm)*.

{*also features visitors cenlers)

State Archives and Historical Research Library: 115,000 books and periodicals; 10,000 maps; 150,000
photographic images; 1,650 historical manuscript collections; 2,800 archival records series; 1,400
titles of newspapers; 1,200 recorded oral histories; 3.5 million feet of film, Extensive gencalogical
resources,

Collections: 50,000 history, natural history and ethnology artifacts; 1.5 million archeological items.
These are preserved for use in exhibitions and research, und are accessible to the public,




Educational Activities: Youth, family and school programs, field tours, History Alive! museum theater,

Dukota Folks folklife demonstrations, film and lecture series, gallery docent demonstrations, for-
. credit teacher workshops, Suitcase Exhibits for North Dakota (SEND) Program for students and (
other learners of all ages, and the Traveling Exhibit Program which features 19 exhibits that reach ’
135,000 pcople annually throughout North Dakota. Field services for county, local, and tribal
historical societies statewide are provided through the North Dakota Locat History Council and by
State Historical Society staff. The annual Governor's Conference on North Dakota History is held
each fall at the North Dakota Heritage Center.

Publications: Quarterly journal, North Dakota History: Journal of the Northern Plains, quarterly
newsletter, Plains Talk. Recently published books: North Dakota History Index for 1945-1998
(2000); Sacred Beauty: Quillwork of Plains Women (1998); A Traveler's Companion to North
Dakota’s State Historic Sites (1996); The Centennial Anthology of North Dakota History: Journal
of the Northern Plains (1996).

Archeology and Historic Preservation: By administering a federal historic preservation grant program,
the State Historical Society serves as the State Historic Preservation Office and has the
responsibility to identify, evaluate and protect historic properties in North Dakota. Services
include evaluating architectural and archeological properties, providing assistance 1o historic
property owners, nominating properties fo the National Register of Historic Places and State
Historic Sites Registry, administering the Prescrvation Tax Credit Program, reviewing the impact
of federally-related projects on historic propertics, and providing information about historic
preservation and restoration.

Foundation: The State Historical Society of North Dakota (SHSND) Foundation. Tax exempt, .
. 501(c)(3). Dolly Branlcy, Administrative Direclor. A private, non profit organization which ( '
supports programs and activities of the State Historical Society. All members receive the quarterly
publications, North Dakota History and Plains Talk, 2 |5 percent discount on all gift items at the
State historical Society's museum stores, and other benefits. For membership information, call
(701) 222-1966, E-mail at hstlidn(@btigate.com, or write SHSND Foundation, P.O. Box 1976,
Bismarck, ND 58502.

State Museums: The North Dakota Heritage Center, located on the state capitol grounds off Exit 159 on
1-94 in Bismarck, is the headquarters of the State Historical Society and is the largest museum in
the state. Admission is free. Open year round, except major holidays. Opened in 1981, it features
temporary and permanent exhibits that explore the story of life on the Northern Platns, from
prehistory to the present, In a cooperative agreement with the North Dakota Geological Survey,
the North Dakota Heritage Center houses the State Fossil Collection, It is also the home of the
State Historic Preservation Office and the State Archives & Historical Research Library, where
visitors research topics ranging from family roots to Northern Plains history. For more
information, call {701) 328-2666.

The Pembina State Museum, located off Exit 215 on [-29 in Pembina, is open year-round, except
major holidays. Opened in 1996, it includes a seven-story-high observation tower that offers a
bird's-eye view of the Red River Valley and into Canada. ‘The muscum interprets 100 million
years of regional history, and includes temporary and permanent exhibit galleries. Admission is
frec; the elevator ride to the observation tower (s $2 for adults and 50 cents for children 13-18.
. Children 12 and under ride free. For more information, call (701) 825-6840.

December 20, JODD
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State Historical Society of North Dakota
Agency Services and Programs Priovities

Addresses the following Strategic Long-Range Plan Action Steps:
Management & Governance Goal 7.F.2., 7.1{.1., 7.H.2.; und Development Goal 8.4. 1

All agency services and programs fall into one of seven different categorics: 1)
collections management, b) public access, ¢} public presentation, d) outrcach and
technical assistance, e) intemal services, f) affiliated operations, and g) one-time projects.
At its June 22, 2000 meeting, the State Historical Board approved a prioritization that
places the highest priority on care and preservation of the historical resources, followed
by responsibilities specifically authorized in the North Dakota Century Code.

Agency Priorities
1. A-l Level 1 Historic Site Fucilities Cure and Maintenance
2, G-1 Extraordinary Repairs
3 A-2 State Archives Government Record Review, Management and Acquisition
4 A-3 State Archives Collections Care and Preservation
‘ 5. A-4 Attifact Collections Care and Preservation
6, A-5 Atrtifact Collections Records Management
7 A-6 Historical Research Library Collections Care and Preservation
8. A7 Historical Research Library Collections Records Management
9. A-8 Archeological Collections Management
10, A9 Historical Research Library Photo/Audlo-Visual Archives Maintenance
1. A-10 State Historical Records Advisory Board
12, B-1 Governing Authority Support
{3 E-2 Security
14, B.3 Fiscal Review and Support
15, E-4 Administrative Support
16, -2 Lewis and Clark Enhancement Projects
17, Fel Federal Historic Preservation Review and Comphiance
18, F.2 Federal Historic Preservation Grant Program
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Agency Priorities
19. D-1 Renaissance Zone Program
20, A-11 Level 2 Historic Site Facilities Care and Maintenance
21, C-1 North Dakota History: Journal of the Northern Plains
22, B-| Level 1 Historic Site Facilities Visitor Access and Interpretation
23, B-2 Permanent, Long-Term Exhibits Management and Development
24, B.3 State Archives/Historical Rescarch Library Keading Room Rescarch
Access
25. F-3 Musceum Store Operation
26. F-4 Historic Preservation Planning/Information Access
27. D-2 Media/Public Relations and Marketing
28. B-4 Agency Web Access
29. B-5 Telephone Inquiries and Interlibrary Loans
30 B-6 Mail and E-mail
3. F-§ Historic Preservation Planning/Technical Information
32, B-5 Volunteer Services
‘ 33. C-2 School, Youth and Family Programming
34, C-3 Adult Progranuning
3s. C4 Agency Publications and Newsletters
36. C-5 On-site State Museum Programming
37, E-6 Human Resources Support
38. E-7 Graphic Deslgn and Publication Services
39, F-6 National Register of Historic Places Program
40, F.7 Certified Local Government Program
41. F-8 Historic Preservation Planning/On-site Inspections
42, Q-3 Capital Improvement Projects
43, B-7 Level 2 Historic Site Facilities Visitor Access and Informavion
44, A-12 Level 3 through 6 Historie Site Facilities Care and Maintenance
45, D-3 Curatorial and Exlibits Outreach and Technical Assistance
46, D4 fiducational and Inteepretation Owtreach und Technical Assistance
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Agency Priorities

47. E-8 Facility Rentat Services

48. A-13 Historical Research Library Microfilming/Documents Imaging
49 A-14 New Artifact Collection Acquisitions Management

50, F-9 State Historic Sites Registry Program

51 B-8 Temporary Exhibits Management and Development

52, B-9 Historic Sites Exhibits Management and Development

53. C-6 On-site Historic Site Programming

54, B-10 Traveling Interpretive Exhibit Services (TIES) Program Management

A COLLECTIONS MANAGEMENT

1. Level | Historic Site Facilities Care and Maintenance
* Providing care and maintenance for:
» Dt Mores
» Pernbina State Museum
* Fort Totten
* Fort Buford

* Fort Clark ‘Trading Post
‘ * Fort Abercrombie
+ Gingras Trading Post
2. State Archives Government Record Review, Management and Acquisition
» Responding 1o record management inventories/disposals; determining archival value of

records based on cursory evaluation of inventory forms; pickup records; providing basic
control through minimum processing, series description, and location register.

3 State Archives Collections Care and Preservation
* Mainlaining nrchives to serics level; arranging and describing archives to box and
folder level when possible; maintaining locator for archival materials; conserving
collections,

4, Artifact Collections Care and Preservation

» Providing care and preservation of collections in the following locations:
* North Dakota Heritage Center (including Fretich Gratitude Boxcar)
s Storage Last
» Fort Lincoln Stotage
* Pembina State Muscum
» State Historic Sifes

5. Aptitact Collections Records Munagement
» Managing ARGUS, data entry, curation agreetnents, loans, new acquisition processing
and sile inventory care.
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6. Historical Research Library Coliections Care and Preservation
» Providing collections care and preservation - purchase, receive as gifts, by exchange, or
deposit books, periodicals and newspapers; acquire private materials, including personal
papers and records, photographs and audio/visual materials; oral history; 1dentify critical
conservation necds; monitor environment; limited emergency treatment,

7. Historical Research Library Collections Records Management
+ Cataloging published materials, use QCLC; maintaining databases for microfilm
databases for microfilm and other collections.

8. Archeological Collections Management

« Maintaining access, development and preservation of the state archeotogical
collections.

9. Historical Research Library Photo/Audio-Visual Archives Maintenance
* Maintaining photo archives and audio/visual archives access, maintenance,
arrangement/description, preservation and collections development; duplicating for
research and publication; duplication of film/video/recoroed sound; granting permission
to use for commercial purposes.

10. State Historical Records Advisory Board
* Coordinating activitizs of the board and serve as liaison with the National Historical
Publications and Records Commission (NHPRC), including planning and coordination of
historica! records activities and programs in the state; establishing funding priorities,
reviewing proposals to NHPRC; and encouraging the preservation of historical records.

. Level 2 Historic Site Fagilities Care and Maintenance
* Providing care and maintenance of!

* Former Governors’ Mansion
* Camp Hancock

* Double Ditch Indian Village
* Whitestone Hill Battlefield

12, Level 3 through 6 Historic Site Facilities Care and Maintenance
+ Providing care and maintenance of all remaining Society-managed state historic sites
not listed above,

13 ilistorical Research Lib Mictofilming/Documents Imaging

* Microfilming (and potentially digitizing) images.

14, w Artifact Collection Acquisitions Manageimen
» Dealing with potential acquisitions backlog and proactive callecting.

B. PUBLIC ACCESS

1. Historic

* Providing visitor access and interpretation to:
» De Mores
» Pembina State Museum
» Fort Totten
' Fort Huford
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« Fort Clark Trading Post
» Fort Abercrombie
* Gingras Trading Post

2. Permanent, Long-term Exhibits Management and Development
+ Providing care and maintenance of permanent, long-term exhibits; design and

deveiopment of permanent exhibits.

3. State Archives/Historical Research Library Reading Room Research Access
+ Providing direct public access and service through the reading roem in the North
Dakota Heritage Center.

4, Apency Web Access
s Providing direct public access and service through the Society internet web site;
research access through the catalog ODIN.

5. Telephone Inquiries and Interlibrary Loans
s Providing direct public access and response through telecommunications and
interlibrary loan services.

6. Mail and E-mail

* Providing direct public access and response through mail and e-mail systems.

7, Level 2 Historic Site Facilities Visitor Access and Interpretation
¢ Providing visitor access and interpretation to:
* Former Governors' Mansion

+ Camp Hancock
* Double Ditch Indian Village
* Whitestone Hill Battlefield

8, Temporary Exhibits Management and Development

s Providing care and maintenance of temporary exhibits; design and development of new
temporary exhibits,

9, Historic Sites Exhibits Manapement and Development
* Providing care and maintenance of historic sites exhibits; design and development of
new exhibits,

10, Traveling Interpretive Exhibit Services (TIES) Program Managemet

* Providing care and maintenance of traveling exhibits; design and development of new
exhibits,

C. PUBLIC PRESENTATION

1. North Dakota History; Journal of the Novthern Plaing
+ Producting of the scholarly historical quarterly journal,

2, School, Youth and Fanily Prograwining
' Providing the Suitcase Exhibits for North Dukota (SEND) program,; teacher-crednt
wortkshops and in-service workshops; and development of educational materials,

(7.
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Adult Programming

* Presenting programming for diverse audiences including lectures, discussion forums,
workshops, special events, film services, classes, conference, seminars and field trips.

Agency Publications and Newsletters

* Producing the Volunteer Voices newsletter for volunteers; The Local History Netwurk
newsletter for local historical societies; information, scholarly and documentary book-
length publications; agency public information brochures and printed educational

materials,

On-site State Museum Programing

+ Presenting programming related to state museums including docent demonstrations,
tours, gallery walks, special events, training of interpreters and preparation of guide
cards, handouts and signage.

On-site Historic Site Programming

* Presenting programming related to state historic sites including interpretive
presentations, tours, gallery walks, special events, truining of interpreters and preparation
of guide cards, handouts and signage.

OUTREACH AND TECHNICAL ASSISTANCE

Renaissance Zone Program
+ Coordinating agency involvement in the Renaissance Zone development program
throughout the state.

Medin/Public Relations and Matketing
* Providing news relenses, media und marketing services for the agency; and producing
the Plains Talk newsletter as a marketing tood,

Curatorial and Exhibits Qutreach nnd Technical Assistance
¢ Providing reference and resource assistance; publicativns, handouts, and brochures.

Educational and Interpretation Owtreach and Technical Assistance

» Providing services to 104 county, local and tribal historical societics, and the American
Indian Advisory Committee including: annual training workshops, an annnal state history
conference and facilitation of the North Dakota Local History Council.

INTERNAL SERVICES
1, Govemning Authority Suppott

» Providing activities In support of, and in coordination with, the Stute Historical Board
and superintendent,

Secwrity

* Providing 24 hours/day security at the Heritage Center; limited seeurity for stat
historic sites,

Fiscal Reviesy and Suppory
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« Oversecing the agency total budget; development and presentation of fiscal and biennial
budgets; maintaining and complying with all Office of Management and Budget (OMB)
guidelines including audit compliance and completion.

Administrative Support
» Providing activitics related to accounting, purchasing, printing, fixed assets, insurance,

information technology, travel arrangements and mail support for all agency divisions.

Volunteer Services
* Recruiting, training and managing 200 volunteers that provide direct public service.

» Assisting all agency divisions with the recruitment and selection of positions;
coordination with Central Personnel for maintenance of all positions within the classified
service; policy development, oversight and maintenance.

Graphic Desipn and Publication Services

» Providing production services for the agency including a wide variety of desktop
publishing including major assistance in public, internal and publications programs,
fabrication of exhibit labels and visuals.

Facility Renta) Services
+ Schieduling the Heritage Center and othier tocal facilitics for the Society, state agencies,
and other groups snd organizations.

AFFILIATED OPERATIONS
(These are functions within the agency that are either self-supported or mandated by federal law,
portions of which must be maintained in order to continue to comply with the federal program)

R Federa) Historic Preservation Review and Compliance
+ Assisting sponsors of all federally funded, assisted or licensed projects in wdentifying
and mitigating project e¢ffect on significant cultural resources within the project impact,

Federal Historic Preservation Grant Program

* Providing grants to focal govermments, state agencies und institutions, private
individuals and organizations to identify, evaluate, register and preserve significant
cultural resources,

Museum Store Operations
* Providing staff and operational support for the activities of the museum store including

the purchase of inventory, presentation and sale of educational items in the museum
store,

Historic Preservation Planning/Information Acces
* Providing access to information on cultural resources in the state to fuderal and state

agencies, local governments, cultural resources contractors, scholarly researchers, private
organizations and individuals through maintenance of cultural resources site files,
manuseript collections, and the Ginding aids necessary for efficient retrieval of
information,

Ligtoric Preseryvation Planmg/Technical Information
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* Providing technical information, on-site consullation, and lisison between federal
government and private property owners utilizing federal investment tax-credits to
rehabilitate significant historic buildings for commercial purposes.

6. National Register of Historic Places Program

» Assisting federal and state agencies, lucal governments, private organizations and
individuals in preparation of nominations fo the Register,

7, Centified [ ocal Government Program

* Assisting county and municipal officials in certifying their governments to patticipate
in the federal historic preservation program,

8. Historic Preservation Planing/On-site Inspections

* Providing on-site inspections and written reports to property owners who have
previously been awarded preservation grants to assist them in preserving historic
properties.

9. State Historic Sites Registry Program

* Assisting in preparation of nominations to the State Historic Sites Registry.

G. ONE-TIME PROJECTS

1, Extraotdinary Repairs
* Utilizing funds for emergency repuirs and improvements ut Society fucilities,

2, Lewi Clork Enhancement Projects
» Utilizing funds for historic site infrastructure improvements; cxhibits; public
programming and interpretation; and operating, seasonal and maintenance enhuncerments

in preparation for the Lewis and Clark Bicentennial,

3. ‘apital Improvement Profe

» Utilizing funds for repoirs, improvements, restoration and construction at Suciety
facilities.

‘ FADERSAM Agency Programs & Scrvices Priorities wpd 8




L v m

000°0¢¥
‘8661 PUB L661
10] UOIRIISIA [®10],

Ty D

NIOYES

‘s
1Dy

) iN
—
S
|
! RS

- [T®I] XU) P AMT 3 TO v
g RINSY A0S oy

s|noy TR

uompadyy YD) P Amr

027 anasdaul/ ey .

ryme—r—p ety
e e e

g UMY IMS
noRd DN

v

puas]

L

T aan

[E4], JAe[) pue sima] 9y} Y SeliS JLIOISIH 3jelS €105 YaioN ]

| —




State Historical Society 99-01 Budget
Source of Funds

Fedecai & Other (15.87%X)—,

e

State Historical Society 99-0i Budget
Line ttems

Lews & Cladke (11.38%) —.

--- Safanes & Wages (53.37%)

Federai & Other (43.86%)

State Historical Society 01-03 Budget
Source of Funds

Generai Funds (55 14%)

E

i

13

i

State Historical Society 01-03 Budget f
; Line items !
|
I H
§ Lews & Cam (17.25%) (
! Yeilowstone Commsson (3 3%} - ;
! Faderal Grants (3 82%} - i
: i
i Satanes & Wages (36 23%) ‘
I

f |
‘5
i !

Capuai Improvements (37.95%;

- Operating {9 T1%)
Equroment (* 50%}




PROPOSALS AND RECOMMENDATIONS

The two-hundredth anniversary of the Lewis and Clark Expedition offers a continuing
opportunity for North Dakota to commemorate its history, share its natural beauty, better
understand its native peoples, and reinvest in all the resources along the trail.

The following proposals and recommendations illustrate how local privaie and public
organizations as well as local, state, and federal government agencies are gearing up to
identify, manage, use and market the state’s Lewis and Clark Trail resources for the
cornmemoration and in the years beyond.

STATE AGENCY PROPOSALS

STATE HISTORICAL SOCIETY OF NORTH DAKOTA

The Society’s approach to continued Lewis and Clark Bicentennial preparations is four-fold:
improving historic site infrastructure, creating exhibits, devzloping public programming and
interpretation, and making operating, seasonal, and maintenance enhancements. Following is
a brief review of each area in consideration of the 2001-2003 and 2003-2005 biennia.




2001-2003

Historic Site Infrastructure

Fort Clark Trading Post Roadway & Parking Lot Development

State Historic Sites Interpretive Signage - Phase 11

Fort Clark Trading Post Archeology Investigation & [nterpretation
Subtotal

10% Contingency A/E

TOTAL
Exhibits
North Dakota Heritage Center Era of Change Fabrication & Installation
TOTAL
Public Programming & Interpretation
State Historic Sites Oun-Site Programming
North Dakota Heritage Center Museum Programring
Outreach Teacher Workshops & Statewide History
Conference '
State Historic Sites Brochures
North Dakota Heritage Center Brochure
TOTAL
Operating, Seasonal & Maintenance Enhancements
Fort Buford Confluence Area Interpretive Center New

Staffing

1.0 FTE Site Supervisor II (last 6 months of the
biennlum) - $15,628

5 Part-time Seasonals (last 4 months of the
biennium) - $23,228

Fort Buford Confluence Area Interpretive Center
Operating

State Historic Sites Seasonal Maintenance for Missouri iiver
Sites

North Dakota Heritage Center Educational Programming & Operating
Support

North Dakota Heritage Center State Archives Reading Room Additional
Staffing

1.0 FTE Librarian - $59,500

2 Part-time Scasonals (4 months of each year of the

blennium) - $26,092
TOTAL

2001-2003 TOTAL REQUEST

$75,000
$50,000
$200,000

$325,000
$32,500

$357,500
$500,000
$500,000
$65,000
$25,000
$30,000

$160,000
$20,000

$300,000

$38,856

$7,351
$45,000
$60,000

$85,592

$236,799

$1,394,299
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'SAKAKAWEA STATUE

State Historica] Soctety of North Dakotay
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Sakakawen

Sakukawen hess become 2 tecopmesed name ax part of the Lewos and Clath expediton Although her
name s haown, soiy 2 few L emaun documentng Ber hite and comnbrons B this vovace. When

Lewns end Chark met Sakohawea in 1802 she was & voune woman, aboot sixdeen vears old, maerned o the

fur trader Towsant Charbonnein. Sakakawer became a v aluable member of the Corps of Drisconeny,
when Lewis and Cluak hired Charbonneau as an interpreter to accempany the oxpediton on their pourney
west

On Apnl 7 1500, canrving her intaat so on her back, Sekakanen set ont seaeh the Lewis and Clarek
avpohitton, providimg: transtaton and contacts with the Shoshone e west o the Mandan and §ubatss
Eewes sckmenvledped ber impertanc e ia x journal entry, notiag thae she was “our cndy Sependern. o for
friemily neges-itiern with the Sruthe Indtans.” Lowis wins referring to the Shoshone, who had ivoeses the
hepoid B scguere tos the moeuniaen pottaee. Her recogmuon of Lindmarks in wouthw estern \eatana
encouragrd the Corps ax they made thar way threagh uncherted terrton, and Clark weelized tha
Seehaharnwez amd ber baby oftcred another important servnee. Inan eniny tor Ex tober TS, IS he wrole
“Fhe wifr of Shab:ni ft harbonneau | our enlerpreter we find recomales all the Drdezes s tooonr froendic

crateriiterrtn. A worrdaart wilh @ pairiv of e s i foker of peie e

Sahabawei b been the subpect <3 much debate, trom the spefling of be: aanme we e ame amd pisoe of

et death Acveadimye fo Charbooncan, rer Bhdatsa name meant B Woman, Seoath Dakeele adopted
¥ T

the aaptroszed speblime for casier pronunctation and v hoer TNGRahlnea T oestfuer cortrrrroi speelhmges e
Soegaunca amd X oapaven Meelsobolas sebsiap on Walbam Chak's woiee and other cvidonce
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The Sakuakawcea Statue

Renewed intoreat i the Covos of Discoseny came sath 2k
celebratioens o the .o
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Notth Dakaota

=  Sakakawea

Since 1895
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Sakakawea lived with the
Hidatsa people in an earthlodge
village on the Knife River in
North Dakota. She was about
sixteen years old when Lewis
and Clark arrived at her village
in 1804. Sakakaweca was
married to French trader
Toussaint Charbonneau. They
traveled with the Lewis and
Clark Expedition when
Charbonneau was hired as an
interpreter. Sakakawea carried
her baby on the long journey to
the Pacific Ocean and back to
the Knife River, The journcy
took cighteen months, A
bronze statue on the North
Dakota capitol grounds is a
tribute to Sakakawea and her
son, Jean Baptiste.

Sz =
\\\: "“n\f/ / . : :

d From a photograph in the collections of the

State Historical Society of Novth Dakota of

the statue by seulptor Leonard Cranelle.

&L Look for this and other coloring sheets on the web at DiscoverND.com/hist D

Jantuers 2001
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STATE
Unveiling of State Historical Society’
Annual Holiday Tree Kicks Off Hollday Fun

Newslener U[ the
State Historieal Sm‘.ioty

of North Dakoeta

Volme 30 - Number 4 -— 1999

Kids and
Critters

Dakota Zoo of Bismarck
will provide the live animals
fhe Norh Dokota Game and
Fishy Departmaent will bring
the anemal ndes and furs
And ks ol oil ages are
amwited 1o joinm the fun
during the annual Kids Night
at the Moseom Friday,
January 7, from 6.30 to
9 p e st the North Dakota
Hermage Centor in
Bismick

The: progroam, Dakoti
Trachks, will highlight The
First People North Dakote's
Prelustory. o permanent
exhibit leaturod at the
Haentage Center. The
program is cospongored by
s Dakota Sclonce Centor

Frond Forks ond the State
dtovical Socloty.

AContmued on $age 2) -

'The unveiling of the State
Nistorica) Soviely's annual
holiday tree on Thanksgiving
Fve marked the beginning of
haliday Sunat several of the
agreney’s stale historie sites
and imnseinms throughout
North Pakofi.

Plhis year's tree is decorated
with traditional, ethmic and
historical ornaments hand
made by seiwolehildren and
other North Dakotans stite:
wide, The tree is ondisplay in
the Jobhyal the North Dakota
Horilage Center in Bismarck
through January 3.

There is no admission fee lo
see the lree or fowr the new
Quilt Stories exhibit, or to
enjoy the nicny other fine
exhibilsand displays at the
Peritape Conter.

The North Dakols Heritage
Conler Museuni Store s
offertng greal Christmas gifls
for every age group this
holiday season, Many of the
gits are made by North

,,‘.-‘ . ,ﬁ"”‘ o 4 ‘ gl | (A . s g pol fakgts s
ks e . e

HI&'PORICAL SOCIETY I‘OR COPY

Dakotans or relate o
North Daketa in some
wity. Members of the
State Historical
Sociely of Norih
Dakola Foundation
receive i 1 pereent
discaunt onall gills
purehased,

Other lree events
carlier this month
inchuded the “Haoliday
Open Honse™ Devember 5l
ihe Former Governars’
Mansion Stile Historie Site in
Bismarck: "North Daketa and
its Winlers™ Sunday Afler
nooh Leeture Series the samee
duy al the "'embina State
Mueum, feataring masler
storvielerTed Stone of
Manitoha, Canadas and
*Haliday on the Frontier Gpen
House™ December 3 5 at the
e Mores State Historie Sile
Isterpretive Cenler, in

eonjunction with the “Cowhoy

Christinas™ commitnity
celebration in Medora.
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Do d onmes Governoes Mansion State D sdorcal Setes the porfeat Bodeion
settinng Dimmoed wicles and a layer of pace whide snow bweleomn
hekehay visators dunng) the annuast open hoase
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State Hlstorlcal Soclety of North Dakota

T

Wegner Accepts Post at D-Nay Museum

Society Superintendent
Samuel | Wegner has
aceepled a position as vice
president and ehief operat
ingafficer of the National
D-Day Museum in New
Orleans, Louisiana, He has
held the position sinee
September 1, 1988, when he
succeeded James B Sperry,
who retived after serving as
ageney head for 29 years,

As superintendent,
Wegher also serves as Narth
Dakota's Stale Historie

Presorvation Officer, 1 have

erjoyed my service as
erintendent, and t'm

The Society's anmual
holiday tee at the North
Dakota Hertage Contoer
in Bismarch was unveled
Thanksqiving Eve,
decoratod wilh
traditional, ethme and
tstorcal ornaments
handmade over the
years by North
Dakotans state
wide I will bo
ol thsploy
through
Jdonuiny 2

espeeially proud ol our
hardworking professional
stafT ond the outstanding
work that they do,™ said
Wopner, who will continue lo
serve as superintendent
through January 15

The Stale Historica)
Board has appointed Merl
Paaverud as interim superin
endent, effeclive December
15, Paaverud, who will
continue as interim until the
board hires Wegner's
replacement, is the deputy
stale historie preservation
officer. Headso served as Fort
Tutten State Histor  Site

Supervisor from F3 (0 18T,
Wegner, A8, soid he
helieved his mostimportand
accnmplishments included
developing the State Hislori
cal Society's strateglic long
rangte plan, and improving
communication andadvo
cacv al the Society's pro
grrams and services o other
stale ageneies, the Lepislstive
Asseinhlvoand commmnitios
Chroughout Narth Dakola,
The National 1 Day
Muscam apened in June, in
conjunclion with the htth
atniversary of the World War
D Dav Llandings in Franee, brevpoin

Sl Mt b ity S
fovedest Darnge D WG e

rrens g Iy ! tdvuen y !

The Dr Albert M. and Evelyn M. Brandt House in Bismarck has been
listed in the National Register of Hisloric Places Designed Dy the
Minneapolis, Minnesota, architectural firm of Mclaron and Larson, amd
built in 1928, the home is one of the best oxamples of Tador Rewvival
architecture in Bismarck A Natlonal Register earlificate wos prosionted
to the current awners, D Alan and Lana Arington, al the 2000

Governor's Conforence on North Dakota History i October J

PN DiscoverND.com/h

" Volume 31, Number 4
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PS ).V).\%:éw-‘z" i‘\d,h‘l"r i

' B Winter 2000




FRIENDS OF FORT UNION TRADING POST

Puodd 1onte

’ Willictenr, Neath Dakota H8S80

Janet Wentz, Chairman
House Appropriations Education and Environment Subcommittee

Capitol Building
Bismarck, ND 58501

Re: Support for HB1020 and State Historical Society

Dear Madam Chairman,

The Friends of Fort Union / Fort Buford, charteted in 1984 and 600 members strong.
urges the Commitiee's support for HB1020 as it provides for Fort Buford S.H.S., the
Confluence Visitor Center and the reconstructed 6th Infantry barracks.

match money to leverage $1 million in TEA-21 monies in line with an agreement
reached by the Friends, DOT Director Moore, Lt. Gov. Myrdal, and Tourism Director
Mattinson in July 1998 and endorsed by the previous legislature.

. The Friends' local fund drive has reached its goal of raising $252,000.00 in local

Additionally, the Friends have leveraged $1.75 million through Senator Dorgan's
suppott and have a number one-ranked application pending for another $500,000.00
to complete the project, totalling $3.5 million.

Hetitage Tourlsm has educated and paid many multiples to the Williston area in the
decade since Fort Unlon was completed. These present enhancements will create an
overnight destination that will pay northwest North Dakota back for the next hundred
years after the Lewis and Clark Bicentennial,

Thank you for you conslideration and support.

Very sincerely,
Friends of Fort Unlon / Frrt Buford/-

P "“‘) o / //" s
. L. &t ((:J,/ ‘/ Sy ety
Greg W. Hennessy, Chalrman i
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Promating the history of the Missoni: Yellowstone noers confluence area
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Qmote Sensiag at Fort Clark Tradiifg Post, Fort Clark State Historic Site, ND

Detail:

Pa:mmg by Karl Bodmer made in 1833-4 Prince Maximilian of Weid's
with enlarged detail showing Fort Clark. floor plan skatch of 18334

m0om

A i i ___Garreau’s fodge .
_ Oumpmg ground ‘ : -2 VT & enclosure Ground penetrating radar
: ' study block.

american graves.

Archeo-
- . 3 3 ‘ 9 g | Fort Clark
Imagmg Lo N ica N i Trading Post .
--kab ‘ PRR IS b ! ' e

L

Magnetic gradiometry survey resuits in the vicinity of the Fort Cfark Trading Post. Magnetic susceptibility results. Soil resistivity resuits.




]

@ C

Remote Sensing at Mit-tutta-hang-kush Village, Fort Clark State Historic Site, ND

J ! 2o = R o O
Present day view of the
viﬁage ‘OCSﬁty
=58 during the geophysical
B} — . LN RS TS T B, : surve;s. with vegetation
Painting by Karl Bodimer made in 18334, with enlarg Contemporary aerial photograph showing showing house rings.
detail showing Mit-tutta-hang-kush village. village features and 400 m geophysical transect.
! Ditch Iron artifact
) - ~
i T = :;::"\ “-\'I
- —“"'é“:‘ij:}:.; s P ‘-\1
. sr;:z’-_'-:;é; : .‘ET b X o ~ ’ :f:“‘_-_
Vilage drawing by Karl Bodmer. Painting village plaza by Fortification ditch and house with many
George Catlin, 1832 fron artifacts.
Circular earthlodge with central hearth
WA A SN - ‘__'\:;I‘
Archeo- . » o e _
) :Imaging Trzil feature ' Mandan witlage plaz.

~-Eab Magnetic gradiometry {top} and electrical resistance (bottom] sui~cy results in the 400 x 20 m transect through Mir-tutta-hang-kush willage
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= . Remote Sensing Details at Fort Clark State Historic Site, ND g
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Possible _ 7 - . Y
stone/brick floor - aEEmn :
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Outer wall . é
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Archaeological B
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data. !
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Debris piles in
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